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MR. R. B. BRIGGS, Hember.

3722 

UNITBD STATES OF AMERICA 

ATOMC EMERGY CODDISSION 

-~ ~ ~ - - - - - - a - - - - - - -- -

In the Hatter of: 

CONSOLIDATe KDISON COMPANY OF NEW YORK., 

INC., : DOCKET NO.  

(indian Point Station, Unit No. 2. : 50-247 

- - a - - - - - -- - - e -~ - .- - - - f - - - ---.

Springyale Inn 

Croton-on-Hudson, N.Y.  

Friday, November 12, 1971



3723 

INDEX 

2 witness 
Pae 

3 Edward Ho L- Smith 
3724 

4 shenyood navies 3724 

5 Dudley Thompson 3803 
6 William J. Cahill, Jr. 3811 

7 

8 

9 

10 

92 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25



3724
Gi Bu2

1 MORNING SESS I0 H 

2 CHAIRMAN JE14SCH: Please come to order. This public 

3 hearing, I believe, has been scheduled to include presentation 

4 by the State of New York. Are you ready to proceed? 

5 MR. MARTIN: Ready, Mr. Chairman.  

6 CHAIRM JENSCH: Will you proceed.  

7 MR. DMi IN: Mr. Chairman, I will call as witnesses 

8 from the Now York State Atomic Energency Council Mr. Sherwood 

9 Davies and Mr. Edward Smith. Come forward, gentlemen, and 

10 be seated at the table.  

VIi CHAIRMAN JENSCH: These gentlemen have not been 

12 sworn.  

i3 MR. MARTIN: Mr. Davies has been sworn, x.r Chair

14 man. Mr. Smith has not been.  

is (Edward H.L. Smith sworn.) 

16 MR. MARTIN: Mr. Smith, would you state your name, 

17 your business title and your business address, please.  

1~ MR. SHITH: Edward H. L. Smith, Assistant Director 

19 of Programndg and Planning, New York State Department of 

20 Transportation's office of Natural Disaster and Civil Defense, 

21 Albany.  

22 MR. MATIN: Mr. Smith, have you prepared a summary 

23 of your professional qualifications to be made part of the 

24 record in this proceeding? 

25 MR. SMITH: I have.
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MR. MARTIN: I show you a one-page document entitled 

2 Edward H, L. Smith, Professional qualifications, and dated 

3 September 28, 1971, and ask you -if that document contains *a 

4 summary of your professional qualifications that you prepared 

5 for the record in this proceeding.  

6 MR. SMITH: It does.  

7 MR. H IN: Does this document truly reflect your 

8 professional qualifications? 

9 MR. S141TH: Yes.  

t0 MR..ATIN: Mr. Chairman, I request that the docu-, 

it ment summarizing professional qualifications of 14r. Smith be 

12 incorporated into the record as if read. Copies have been 

13' distributed to the parties and to the Board.  

I4 CHAIRMNA JENSCH: Very well. Is there any objection 

is from the Applicant? 

16 MR. TROSTEN: No objection.  

17 CHAIRKAN JENSCH: Regulartory Staff? 

Is MR. I AMIAN: No objection.  

19 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Intervenors? 

20 MR. ROISKA : No objection.  

21 CHAIRAN JENSCH: Very well. The request of the 

22 State of New York is granted and the professional qualifica

23 t ions of the witness, Edward H. L. Smith, will be incorporated 

in the transcript as if read.  

25 ( Document follow~s.)-.



EDWARD H.L. SHITH 

PROFESSIONAL QUALIFICATIONS 

My name is Edward 'HL. Smith and my business address is 1220 Washington 

Avenue, State Campus, Albany, New York. I am the Assistant Director of 

* Programming and Planning in the Office of Natural Disaster and Civil Defense 

in the New York State Department of Transportation. This is the successor 

office to the New York State Civil Defense Commission. Since 1969,. when 

I became Assistant Director of the Commission's Planning Section, I have been 

responsible for supervising the preparation and continued maintenance of basic 

plans to provide effective utilization of the material and human resources of 

New York State and its political subdivisions in the event of natural or man

made disaster. I also coordinate planning activities of the Office of Natural 

Disaster and Civil Defense in the New York State Department of Transportation 

with the activities of Federal and State agencies, local governments and 

9 private organizations, to insure a coordinated response to disaster within 

the State.  

From 1968 to 1969.1 was Director of the New York State Civil Defense 

Commission's District Office for the Finger Lakes Region of New York State, 

and was responsible for the development, coordination and implementation of 

emergency measures in a ten-county area encompassing a population exceeding 

850,000. In that capacity I worked closely with the leaders of local 

governments and other State officials to assist public and private agencies 

in the preparation of emergency plans and procedures, including the assign

ment of personnel.  

From 1962 to 1968 I was Director of Civil Defense for Suffolk County 

* with responsibility for planning and directing emergency preparedness 

procedures for a population of 1,000,000. I was also responsible for 

* coordinating the major disaster activities of all public and private agencies 

in the county.  

DATED: September 28, 1971.



I CRIRNA JENSCH: Will you proceed, please.  

2 MR. MARTIN: Mr. Smith, I show you a document en-.  

3 titled, "Su lementarX testmony of &hdard H.L. Smith, AssistaL 

4 Director of Civil Defense Plannin, Office of Natural Disaster 

s and Civil Defense, New York State Deartment of Transportation, 

dated September 15, 1971. With reference to this document, 

it was admitted into evidence on October 5, 1971, on the basis 

8 that if the witness were present and were sworn he would so 

9 testify.  

10 I ask you, M4r. Smith, do you wish to adopt this 

11 testimony as your sworn testimony in this proceeding? 

12 MR. SMUH: Yes.  

13 MR. M IN: Mr. Davies, I hand you a document 

14 entitled, S l et testmon of Sherwood Davies, Dire,_t , 

15 of Bureau of 1Radiloe ical Healthn New York State Department of 

16 Health, dated September 15, 1971, and I inform you that this 

17 document was admitted into evidence on October 5, 1971, on the 

18 basis that if you were here and having been sworn, that you 

1 would testify as in that document. I ask you if you adopt 

20 that as your testimony in this proceeding.  

2 M. DAVIES: Yes, sir, I do.  

22 MR. MATIN: I have no further questions.  

23 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Very well. Cross-examination by 

?.4 the Applicant? 

2$j M. TROSTEN: No cross-examination at this time,

G Bu4 3726
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I Mr. Chairman.  

2 CHAIRMN JENSCH: Regulatory Staff? 

3 MR. EAMN: No objection, Mr. Chairman.  

4 CHAIRMAN JOSCH: Very well. We will assume that 

5 means no questions.  

6 Intervenors? 

7 M. ROISMAN: Yes, Mr. Chairman.  

B Gentlemen, I have in my hand a document entitled, 

9 Specific Operating Procedures at Indian Point Station in New 

10 Yor dated 6-30-71. Can you tell me has this document been, 

I modified since the date 6-30-71 or is the document, this 

12 latest version, the 6-30-71 version? 

13 M. DAVIES: Yes, this is the latest version.  

14 MR. ROISMAN: Is this the final version of the 

is' specific operating procedures for Indian Point Station in 

16 New York that will be adopted by the State of New York? 

67 MR. DAVIES: Up to this point in time, yes, sir.  

18 M. ROISMAN: A~e any modifications currently 

19 planned in it that have not been implemented? 

20 R. DAVIES: I would refer this to Nr. Smith.  

21 MR. ROISA: O.K., fine. Neither one of you can 

22 answer these questions.  

23 MR. SMITH: No contemplated changes other than 

24 changes in personnel which have taken place on State staffs? 

25 MR. ROISM: Procedures here are detailed as they

GBu5
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I are intended to be in this document? 

2 M. DAVIES: That's right.  
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I MR. R0 OISiN: The state of New York, as I understand 

2 it, has determined the procedures to be used in the event of 

3 an emergency at the Indian Point Plant based upon something 

4 called the base case, which as 1 gather it is an assumed 

5 releasage of radioactivity of 30 remSo Is that a correct 

6 interpretation of the development of something called the 

7 base case? 

8 MR. DAVIES: Yes, sir. The base case is essentially 

9 as you have described it.  

10 MR. ROISFMA: Would it be proper to say that the 

11 Ww York State plan includes detailed procedures with regard 

12 to the base case and less detailed procedures with regard 

13 to eventualities that would exceed the base case? 

14 MR. ]DAVIES-t Yes, sir.  

5 MR. ROISZ4N: Can you tell me what scientific or 

16 -technical information is the state of New York relying upon 

17 in establishing the base case at 30 rem? 

18 MR. DAVIES: I haVe no independent scientific or 

19 technical facts upon which we arrive at the base case.. We 

PR have placed reliance upon the suggestions and recommendations 

21 of the staff of the United States Atomic Energy Commissiono 

22 MR. ROISMPN: Are the gentlemen who advised you of 

23 that present in the room today? 

24 MR. DAVIES: I recall that a Dr. Dudley Thompson 

did sit in on One Of the meetings that we had with the Staff
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0
of the Atomic Energy Commission.  

IR' ROISD-N: Relative to the question of the 

establishment of the base case at 30 rem? 

MR. DAVIES. yes. If my recollection is right 

believe he was in attendance at that meeting.  

MR- ROISMN.: Thank you.  

Would all persons who would be exposed to a dosage 

in excess of 500 millirems be evacuated? in other words, if 

you could predict that the person would be exposed to a dose 

of 500 millirems as an event of an accident, would they be 

in all cases exacuated? 

MR. DAVIES: NO, sir.  

M. ROSMN. Can you tell me what the basis is for 
the-well, perhaps first can you tell me what is the dose 

level °that you would consider requires evacuation based upon 

data you have determined, that a person in a particular place 

is going to receive 'that does? 

MR. MVIES: W have prepared no precise criteria 

upon which evacuaticn would take place.  

M. ROIS aNiq What arm the factors that would go 
into determining the creteria at the moment? 

MR. DAVIES: The factors that would go into con

sideration would be the projected dose savings that might 

occur, the level of release, the wind direction.  

M. ROISMN Is it fair to say that if someone were

3730
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G2Bt3 I going to receive a dose of 200 rem that they would always be 

2 evacuated rather than permit them to receive the dose? 

3 AM. DAVIES: M* would take all actions that were 

4 possible, that were feasible, to limit the dose to less 30 

5 rem, 

6 MR. ROISAN: And this would include evacuation? 

7 r am trying to get clear what are the protective 

8 measures that can be taken. As I understand it the hew York 

9 state plant contemplates tWo possibilities. One is that the 

10 person goes in the house, closes the doors and windows and 

11 the other is that they leave the area altogether.  

12 Nw assume.constant wind direction, constant wind 

1 3 direction and so forth, is there some other way that the per

14 son can reduce their exposure? 

5 MR DAVIES: I am assuming now you are speaking of 

16ri the projected dose just from inhalation, no other factors? 

17 MR. ROISM.N: Let's talk about just from inhalation 

1s and we will talk about the others, 

19 MR. DAVIES: The steps taken and the protective 

20 action that would be taken would be to limit the projected 

21 dose to less than 30 rem. If the relief, the projected dose 

22 were in excess Of 30 rem, and if the conditions were such 

23 that you could remove people from the area without resulting 

24 in greater risk, ateps would be considered and steps would 

25. be taken to relocate the people.
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G2Bt4 1 MR. ROISJAN: Would it be proper to say that in 

0 every case the State of New york's emergency plan would requirE 

3 that persons be put in that condition which would give them 

4 the minimum possible exposure to radiation as a result of an 

5 accident? 

6 MR. AVIES: In consideration of all factors, yes.  

7 M. ROISMAN: So that if a person is located a mile : from the plant and would if they remained in their house get 

9 an exposure of 10 rein, and that exposure would not reach their 

10 house for twenty minutes after the accident based upon wind 

11 conditions and so forth, and you could remove them from the 

house to a new location altogether and they would get no 

13 exposure from the accident, then you would exacuate them? 

14 MR. DAVIES: it will be a consideration, yes, sir.  
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I MR. ROISMAN: But would you? 

2 MR. DAVIES: I can only say that it would be conZ 
3 siIred in the light of other factors that are available at the 

4 time.  

5 MR. ROISHAN: What would those factors be? 

6 MR. DAVIES: Is it feasible to remove the individ

7 uals, would the fact that the individuals would be relocated 

or evacuated receive zero dose or no dose versus the 10 Rem 

dose that you have hypothesized, can we predict or get infor

10 mation from the staff in the Department of Transportation 

11 :that these people could be effectively removed from this area 

12 so that these doses could be substantially zero? 

13 MR. MOISMAN: These determinations have not been 

14 made at this time with respect to feasibility of moving people 

is in the event of an accident based upon varying weather con

16 ditions and varying traffic conditions and the like? Is that 

IT correct? 

18 MR. DAVIES: It is correct at all conditions under 

19 all circumstances.  

20 MR. ROISNAN: Let's take a couple. It is Tuesday 

21 morning. It is the middle of the winter. There is no storm.  

22 It is just before the kids get picked up to go to school.  

P.3 You have a lot of children on the street walking to school, 

24 getting ready to be picked up by the buses and so forth.  

25 I Traffic is moving slowly. Snoti clearing is going on and you
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receive the notification from the plant that there is a 

general emergency at the plant.  

MR. DAVIES: Yes.  

M. ROISMAN: Have you determined what is the 

capability of the evacuation of people who might affected by 

the releases from that plant under those circumstances, includ

ing the removal of people from the streets who are on the 

streets, the roads for traffic and the like? 

MR. DAVIES: I have not determined that. I would 

ask that that information be made immediately available from 

the Staff$ and I would refer this question to Mr. Smith.  

MR. ROISHA: O.K. Mr. Smith, has that determination! 

been made in advance? 

MR. SM M : No, it has not been made in advance.  

Eniher the theoretical conditions under which you have framed 

the question, school buses were running, children were walking 

on the streets, I see no reason why, if it was the opinion of 

the Commissioner of Health that people should be removed from 

the area, why it couldn't be done in accordance with the plan.  

MR. ROISMAN: How many buses would you have available 

at that time? 

MR. SMITH: We wouldn't consider bus evacuation at 

that time. We are talking of a fairly small population area.  

People would be evacuated either by theircwn cars or by foot, 

or probably police cars.
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I N. ROISA N: You say' we are talking of a small pop

2 ulation area. Which are are you thinking of? 

3 HR. SHITH: I am talking about what is known as the 

4 LTZ, the low population zone.  

5 MR. ROISMAN: How many people live in that area? 

6 MR. SMITH: Something under one hundred.  

7 MR. ROISHAN: Is it your judgment that there will 

8 be no need to evacuate beyond the low population zone in the 

base case? 

10 MR. SMITH: The base case has beendesigned only foF 

11 a possible evacuation of the low population zone. We have 

12 not pteplanned beyond that area.  

13 MR. ROISMAN: What happens if the radiological 

14 consequences. the potential radiological consequences of the 

15 accident warranted evacuation beyond that area? What do you 

16 know about what is beyond the low population zone in terms 

17 of the feasibility of evacuation at this time? 

18 MR. SMITH: In other words, you are asking that if 

19 the Commissioner of Health recommended that some given area 

20 beyond what is known as the low population zone be evacuated, 

21 whether it would be feasible to carry it out? 

22 MR. ROIbMAN: And what do you know now about how 

23 feasible it would be.  

g4 MR. SMITH: I know, based on experiences that have 

25 occurred in other areas, fairly large groups of people have
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1 been evacuated within a fairly short period of time.  

MR. ROISMAN: Did they involve the kind of adverse 

3 veather conditions that I was referring to? 

4 MR. SMITH: I can't recall anywhere the kind of 

5 conditions that you described existed, but there has been 

6 adverse weather conditions, rains, hurricane winds, that kind 

7 of thing.  

a MR. ROISMAN: Is it your judgment that the experienc( 

9 in other situations where evacuations could be required covers 

10 the range of reasonable experiences which would be anticipated 

if :here, and that you are confident that they establish that the 

12 evacuation could occur within a reasonable period of time if 

13 required below a low population zone? 

14 MR. SI41TH: Yes, very definitely in my judgment.  

15 MR. ROISMAN: Could you tell me, did you compare 

16 the population concentration of the areas in which the evacua

17 tions had been required what the population concentration of 

18 these areas, and if so, what are thezelevant comparisons? 

19 MR. SKITH: Comparable, or in some cases that I'm 

20 aware of, larger populations have been moved.  

MR. ROISMAN; Larger concentrations of population? 

22 MR SMITH: I know of one case where there was a 

23 comparable one. I would say that there were comparable popu

24 lation concentrations where such a movement has- taken place.  

25MR. ROIS14AN: In the case where the population
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1 concentration was comparable, could you tell me what was the 

2 case and what was the cause of the evacuation? 

3 MR. SMITH: Well, there is one case that I am thinkinE 

4 of was the threat to the San Leandro Dam in California follow

5 ing the earthquake there last winter. As I recall it, there 

6 was some 120,000 people that were moved when that dam was 

7 threatened.  

8 MR. ROISHAN: Have you studied the procedures used 

9 by that? Was the Civil Defense that did that evacuation? 

10 MR. SMITH: It was governmental agencies, but I have 

1 l not made a detailed study of the procedure, no.  

12 R. ROISNAN: Do you know how long from the time 

13 that the precipitating event, to wit, the earthquake occurred 

14 and the time at which the evacuation was coanenced and the 

15 time at which evacuation was compleled in that event? 

16 MR. SMITH: Not precisely , no.  

17 MR. ROISHAM: Do you know whether the road patterns 

18 in that area were comparable to the kinds of road patterns 

19 that existed in the Peekskill area? 

20 MR. SMITH: No, I do not know.  

21 MR. ROISMAN: Can you give me any other examples 

22 of what you would consider comparable population concentrations 

23 in which there was an evacuation required that you. feel demon

24 states that evacuation of this area would be feasible outside' 

25 the low population zone?
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IMR. SMITH: There were a number of cities and towns 

2 along the Gulf Coast that had been evacuated on several 

3 occasions preceding a hurricane coming in.  

4 MR. ROISDAN: Have you studied those in detail? 

5 MR. SMITH: I have not made a detailed study of 

6 them, but I have reviewed and read reports on these.  

7 MR. ROISMAN: Can you tell me, in those cases, how 

8 much warning was given to the public prior to the coming of 

9 the hurricane, that there might be a hurricane and what pre

10 cautions were they advised to take prior to the event occurr,

11 ing? 

MR. SMITH: Well, they were warned, of course, of 

13 the impending hurricane. But in order to evacuate, it was 

14 truly followed in a number of these communities by the actual 

15 evacuation within a period of two to three, four hours.  

16 MR. ROISMAN: Can you tell me precisely? 

17 MR. SMITH: Well, I made that range not because I 

is didn't know, precisely, but it depended on the comMunity.  

19 There were some that did it in two hours, in less, and some 

20 took up to four hours.  

21 MR. ROISMAN: The public received advance informatioi 

22 on how to evacuate and procedures that they should use to 

23 evacuate in the event of a hurricane? 

24 M. SMITH: No, to the best of my knowledge.  

25
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I NK. ROISIAN: Did you investigate that quest iona 

2 specifically? 

3 4o SNT: No, 1 did not.  

4 IR ROISMAN: Did the public have- two hours from 

the time that they knew that a hurricane was coming, to evaCu

6 ate, or two hours from the time that the order was given to 

e vacuate in which they evacuated, in your best case? 

3 ~M. SMITH: Two hours from the time they were told 

9 to evacuate.  

10 MR. ROISNAN: How long prior to that did they kniow 

11! of the hurricane? 

12 MR. SMITH: A day or so.  
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MR. ROISMAN: Are there any cases involving the 

State of New York City's Civil Defense evacuation where 
3 comparable population concentrations or comparable evacuation 

4 has been accomplished by the State of New York officials of 

5 which you are aware? 

6 MR. SMITH: Nothing in that num:)er, no, 

7 MR. ROISMAN: If an evacuation is determined to be 
necessary for public health and safety, does the State of 

9 New York require evacuation or recommend evacuation? 

10 MR "SMITH: Recommend, 

11 MR. ROISMAN: In any event, would you require it? 

MR. SMITH: This would be a matter for the police 

13 to determine at that time. I have never heard of it. There 

14 is no legal basis, to my knowledge, to tell somebody they

15 have to leave their house.  

16 MR. ROISMAN: What about people who are on the 

17 streets? 

118 MR. SMITH: There aain, that would be a police 

19 determination.  

20 MR.' ROISMAN: What about the river? 

21 MR. SMITH: In what case? 

22 MR. ROISMAN: In the case where an evacuation was 

23 required of the river.  

24 MR. SMITH: I believe the Coast Guard would have 

22 jurisdiction there and could require evacuation of the river.

3740mftl
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I MR. ROISMAN: The United States Coast Guard? 

2 MR. SMITH: Yes.  

3 MR. ROISMAN: Do you know that they have the 

4 authority to evacuate the river? 

5 MR. SMITH: No.  

6 MR. ROISMAN: Do you have any authority with regard 

7 to the river whatsoever in the event of an emergency, and 

8 people on that part of it that I am concerned with? 

9 MR. SMITH: If this case arose, our office would 

to notify the Coast Guard, call upon them for assistance, and if 

11 the recommendation of the Health Commissioner request that 

92 the Coast Guard have any boats or any persons that were on 

13 the river vacate the area that was designated.  

14 MR. ROISMAN: Do you know how far away those boats 

15 are, how long it would take the Coast Guard to respond? 

16 MR. SMITH: I don't know offhand, but I do know 

17 they have been called out in other instances for emergency 

18 where they would come in by aircraft, helicopter, fixed 

19 wing aircraft, 

20 MR. ROISMAN: You mean other instances involving 

21 the Indian Point plant? 

22 MR. SMITH: No. I mean other instances where they 

23 have warned people of a danger.  

24 MR. ROISMAN: In terms of the decision to evacuate, 

25 am I correct that that decision is to be made based upon an

HWm2



I assessment of criteria at the time? There are no automatic 

2 evacuation recommendation provisions that appear in the 

3 New York State plan? 

4 MR. SMITH: That has been the framework in which 
5 New York State has operated in responding to other emergencies 

6 I am talking of chemical, fire type of things. It has been 

7 a matter of determining what the factors were at that time as 

8 to what would be the proper course of action.  

9 MR. ROISMAN: And that is also true for this event? 

10 MR. SMITH: That is the basis for all of our 

11 emergency planningpincluding this one.  

12 MR. ROISMAN: Do you spell out in some detail the 

13 precise criteria that you would use in deciding whether to 

14 evacuate? 

15 MR. SMITH:. Not for specific instances. In this 

16 particular case it would be something for the Commissioner 

17 of Health to make a determination on.  

18 MR. ROISMAN: Have you investigated the question 

19 of whether telling people to go indoors in order to reduce 

20 exposure might involve exposing them to more radioactivity 

21 if subsequent events indicated tiat it was necessary for 

22 them to evacuate and therefore go outdoors where the radio

23 activity outside was higher and it might be safer to require 

24 them to evacuate at an earlier state? 

25 MR. SMITH: On that kind of a question, I would

HWm3 3742
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1 refer to my technical friend, Mr. Davies.  
MR. TROSTEN: May I asktle question be reread, 

please.  

4 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Reread the question, please.  
end 5 end (The last question was read by the reporter,) 
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.iBtl M.Ro DAVIES: As I interpret the question, you have 
2 asked if we considered this, and the answer is yes.  

3 MR. ROISMN: Can you tell me what events that could.  

4 occur would indicate to you that the persons would not be safe 

5 enough if they went inside their homes in that they would have 

e. to be evacuated? 

7 mR. DAVIES: I believe I have essentially answered 

F8 that question in the recent testimony I have given. i think 

9 it was the first question here in which the evaluation has 

10 been made.  

11 MR. ROISMAN: You are talking about what the dosage 

12 would be that they would receive, in that correct? 

13 R DAVIES. That's correct, Mo Roisman 

4 MR, ROISMAN: NTu what 1 am -trying to find out is 
15 in terms of making that evaluation what do you do about 

16 varying meteorologicalconditions? As i understand the way 
17 these projections are made they are based upon prevailing 

18 wind conditions and temperatures and the releases from the 
19 plant and so forth, and based on those you get a determination 

20 from the plant that tells you, "whe expect that at a point 

2 1.2 miles from the plant that there will be a maximum dosage 

22 of X and we expect that that maximum dosage will be achieved 

23 by y time. You make an evalution of that data and determine 
24 whether or not the people Who are located at point x would be 

*2 better to stay there or go alay.
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I MR. ROISMDN: Now what i am asing is have you con

2 sidered the possibility of varying weather conditions that 

3 mivht make that prediction inaccurate, such that you would 

4 discover an hour later after having told the people oStay 

5 indoors" that in fact the dosage at Point X was going to be 

6 higher than originally predicted and that staying indoors 

7 wouldn't ovide them with the protection that they needed 

a and that they you would have to decide to evacuate them, but 

9 you would be evacuating them to a more contaminated outdoors 

10 than what you would have evacuated them into if you had 

11 evacuated them at the very first.  

12 MR,, DAVIES: I think that analysis has already been 

13 made and that the assumptions that are made are pessimistic, 

14 or I should say conservative with regards to meterology, and 

15 the prevailing conditions at the time.  

16 MR., ROXSMAN: You mean it's your understanding that 

17 th eozoloqica! conditions that are assumed at the time of 

is -predicted dosages, that they will not remain as they are but 

19 will go to even a more condition, is that correct? 

20 £.M. DAVIES: No, that's not corect.  

21 MR0 ROISMN: All right. Then I don' t understand 

22 how you meant that this situation that I posed had been 

23 incorporated into the determination of dosage.  

M. AVIES: Melle d-termination of dosages, and i 
25 teould xefer to the first question that I rGsponded to in the
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recent testimonyz made some predictions of calculated thykoid 

exposure for the first two hours and for the first eight hours 

and up to thirty days, and these calculations were made upon 

the assumed release rates, concentration of radionuclides and 

the wind in that prevailing direction for a period of two 

hours and eight hours.  

Now these are the set of assumptions and conditions 

upon which we arrived at these calculations.  

M. ROISMAN- Well, would the rate of the wind alter 

what the dosages would be? 

M. DAVIES: The wind speed? 

MR ROISFMN: "Geso 

MR. DRAVIES: Yes.  

M,. ROSAN: How do these calculations take into 

account the possibility that the initial prediction of what 

the wind speed would be turned out 'to be wrong? 

m. DAVIES: what you are saying is are there 

additional conditions upon which it would be more pessimistic 

or less conservative? is this the question? 

pm ROISMAN: Well, I am concerned about changing 

conditions. 1 understand that initially a determination is 

made that a certain dose will be received if you are at a 

certain point. NocxI what if -that prediction is wrong? what 

if the greater dose in fact -turns out to be possible: the 

wind speed changes after the prediction was made and now
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I indicates that the dose is going to be higher? How do you 

2 deal with that problem? 

3 MR DAVIES: Well, if the wind speed were to in

crease and under these assumptions a relatively low wind spaed 

5 were assumed,. if it were to increase you would have a less

6 calculated dose.  

7 M. ROSIMAN: Thank you. I am sorry. I didn't 

8 mean to suggest which direction the speed would go. it would 

9 merely change in the direction to make the doses higher, 

10 1R. DAVIES: The wind speed per se will not 

11 essentially increase substantially the amount of exposure, 

12 ti most likely, the wind speed--these are the conservative' 

13 approaches--if it were in the other direction wou3d reduce 

14 the exposure. So these are pessimistic assumptions that hae 

i5 been made.  

16 MR. ROISMAN: Well, do you mean that the assumptions 

17 made in the answer to question 1 of your testimony today 

18 assumes the worst possible wind speed for purposes of dosages? 

19 MR, DAVIES: _t is a very pessimistic assumption,.  

20 -set of assumptions.  

21 .-' ROISAN: Xs it the worst possible? 

22 NRo DAVIES: Probably not.  

23 MR, ROISIN i an actual accident situation does 

?M the Applicant's information that's provided to you, to your 

25 knowledge, provide you with the worst possible assumption
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24R. DAVIES: I don't know what the worst possible 

3 assumktion would be. These are conservative. They are 

4 pessimistic approaches to these calculations and it's made 

5 in accordance with the conservative guides established by the 

6 AECg and these have been aCcepted.  

7 M. ROISFAD. You mean of your own personal knowl

0 edge you don't actually knw what are the wind speed con

9 ditions that will be used for purposes of predicting the amount 
T0 of dosages that could be received in the event of an accident? 

1 MR. DAVIES: specifically I don't know the numerical 

12 number on wind speed.  

13 M. ROISMAN: Will you be consulting with the people 

14 who make the decision to order evacuation or not to order 

V5 evacuation in the event of an accident? 

16 MR , DAVIES: We will be--in the event of an acci

97 dent w'e will be consulting with the nuclear facility operator 

18 and we will be dependent upon information that the nuclear 

19 facility operator would 'provide to us.  

20 M. ROME.1: when I say you I mean the State of 

21 New Torko 

22 MR. DAVIES: Yes.  

23 MR. ROISMAN: And the people responsible for making 

24 decisions on these questions, will you be able to make an 

assessment of whether or not the wind speed which they are
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2 servative under the circumstances? 

3 MD. DAVIES: We will place reliance upon the infor

4 mation provided at the time by the nuclear facility operatoro 

5 MR. ROISbkN: And there will be no independent 

6 judgment of that by the State of new Yoxk? 

7 Io0 DAVIES: The independent judgment has been made 

a already on this base case situation, which we feel is con

9 servative and pessimistic.  

10 M.RI ROISMRN: X am sorry. The judgment has been 

ii made by the State of New york? 

12 in, DAVIES: yes, sir.  

13 

14 
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17 
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MR. ROISMAN: I am sorry. The judgment has been 

2 made by the State of New York? 

3 MR. DAVIES: Yes, sir.  

4 MR. ROISMAN: Perhaps I misunderstood, but I thought 

5 earlier you had testified that your basis for determining 

6 that the base case was good was based upon the information 

7 provided by the Atomic Energy Commission and not on your own 

a information, so that that analysis was not an independent 

9 analysis by the State of New York but rather a reliance upon 

io the analysis made by the Atomic Energy Comiission, is that 

111 correct? 

t MR.DAVIES: It is correct that under the set of 

13 conditions that had been stated in our standard operating 

14 procedure that if there are no estimates of off-site doses 

15 that the Plan A or Alert A would automatically go-into 
16 effect and that this, we feel, is a conservative approach to 

97 the initial protective actions that should be taken.  

18 Now, if it further develops that the Applicant, 

the facility operator, has off-site calculated doses and 

01 they have factored in a number of these conditions and they 

21 can at that time indicate what those doses are, we would 

22 accept those in accordance with the plan.  

3 MR. ROISMAN: What I am trying to find out is 

24 whether you know, that is whether the State of New York 

25 iknows if when they get the dose calculations from the
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Applicant they have taken, into account the worst possible 

2 wind speeds, that when you get a notice it says one mile 

:3 from the plant at a specific location the maximum dosage 

4 at the end of two hours is going to be 26 rems, whether that 

5 determination could be even worse if the wind speed were to 

6 change? 

. MR. DAVIES: As I have stated at the time these are 

8 the factors that would be considered and the information 

9 that would be provided by the Applicant.  

t0 MR. ROISMAN: They would tell you what the wind 

11 speed was that they were assuming? 

12 MR. DAVIES: They would give us not only this 
information, but the wind direction and a number of other 

14 factors as we have stated in this.  

15 MR.ROISNIN: And would you know of your own, would 

16 the State of New York know on its own whether the wind speed 

17 that -they had given you was the worst possible wind speed? 

18 MR. DAVIES: I would not know of my Own, no.  

19 MR. ROISMAN: Would the State of New York? 

20 MR. SMITH: Could I just add to that, that we do 

21 have the capability of finding out immediately meterology 

22 conditions from the Weather Bureau.  

23 MR. ROISMAN: I am trying to find out a judgment 

24 for the worst possible wind speed, if you are making an 

assessment as to whether to evacuate or not. I am trying to

IBm2
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find out if you make an independent judgment, the Applicant 

2 says, "We conservatively estimate that the most dosage that 

could be received is X." He tells you what wind speed he 

4 used, he tells you what release rate he assumed, he tells 

you wind direction, a number of other factors that went 

6 into that. Now, my question i you have to make a judgment 

7 about whether or not to evacuate. That's a judgment that the 

8 State of New York makes. in order to make that judgment can 

9 you independently evaluate whether or not, at least as to 

10 wind speed, that's all we are talking about now, whether or, 

11 not the Applicant's assumption was the worst possible wind 

'speed or whether a worst one might conceivably occur and 

13 factor that into your judgment as to whether to evacuate.  

14 MR. SMITH: We could take and confirm what the 

15 Applicant had reported as wind speed from the Weather Bureau.  

16 MR. ROISMAN: I am not talking about what they 

17 show the wind speed is. That can be done without any 

18 difficulty. It's a prediction of what the wind speed will 

19 remain throughout the two-hour period or the 30-day period, 

whatever period, that's the one I'm concerned with.  

PM. DAVIES: Let me just say that we have recognized 

the importance of meterology, which includes wind speed, and 

2 3 in the plan and in the operating procedure one of the 

24 1technical resource persong would be a meteorologist who is 
25 iwith the State and who would have access to information on 25
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weather conditions, including wind speed.  

I might go back, Mr. Roisman, to point out again 

3 that if there are conditions that are different or more 

pessimistic than this base case situation, and if this is 

available from the operator, this information, this we would 

6 use, 

7 Also, independent to that, we would be making field 

evaluations of levels of radioactivity that may have been; 

released from the facility.  

10 MR. TROSTEN: Mr. Roisman, I don't mean to inter--' 

rupt your cross-examination at all, but I wanted to know 
12 whether, apart from your questions of the State of New York 

13 do you want at this time the Applicant to testify or do you 

14 want to ask a question of the Applicant as to how they would 

i5 derive these things? 

16 MR. ROISMAN: No. At this point the main thing I 

17 am trying to find out, Mr. Trosten, is whether the State of 

s8 New York has any idea about what is going to happen in the 

19 event of an accident. I wasn't after the information as 

20 much as I was after whether they knew the information.  

21 Thank you.  

22 

23 
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MR. ROISMAN: Can you tell me if there are -- you may 

have answered this and it m-y just be that yet I am not clear 

on it; if so, I'd appreciate it if you'd answer it again.  

As long as the maximum dose that any person would 

receive is no more than 30 rems will they ever be evacuated? 

MR. DAVIES: We miLght evacuate at a value less than 

30 rem.thyroid dose if a substantial dose savings could be.  

realized.  

MR. ROISMAN.: Can you give,me a figure on what .a 

substantial dose savings might be? 

MR. DAVIES: If the projected throid dose were 30 

rem and you could reduce this by a factor of two or three, at 

the present time it would be my feeling that steps should be 

taken, and you don't have other risks that you may be involved 

with., that this would be a realistic value to use for evacus

tion or whatever protective action should be taken.  

MR. ROISMAN: You mean radiological risks or other 

kinds of risks? 

MR. DAVIES: I am speaking of the fact that when 

you start evaluation it's a,radiological risk versus other 

types of risks.  

MR. R0OISAN: Can you tell me what the other types 

might be? 

MR. DAVIES: Well, I think you have mentioned one 

in which under Inclement -weather, possibly an ice storm, the



fact that the individuals could not be relocated by their own 

.2 vehicles, this type of thing. .  

3 MR. ROIStAN: Well, now, if you had a mechanism that 

.4 had been established by which you provided -hicles for 

5 inclement weather$ either state-owned vehicles or state-directe 

6 vehicles, that is vehicles that were otned by somebody else to 

7 provide evacuation, could: that substantially limit or remove 

a the risk associated with traffic problems for purposes of 

9 evacuation? 

o t MR. DAVIES: I would say no, not necessarilY, "but I 

defer to Mr. Smith.  

12 M. ROISMAN: Yes, Mr. Smith.  

13 DR. SMTH: Coul you restate the question again? 

14 I wasn't quite sure I caught the meaning.  

15 M. ROISMAN: Right. Well, basically, as I mder

6 stood the testimony that Mr. Davies gave it was that you run 

17 some risks in evacuating people, not radiological riskso, non

radiological risks, and he pointed to the one of inclement 

9 weather where you might have people having to go out in their 

20 own vehicles and try to move in bad weather. I take it the 

21 risks ould be accidents, or getting stuck and not being able 

22 to get out, and all those kind of possibilities. I was wonder

23 ing whether or not that risk could be substantially reduced 

24 if the State of now York had as part of its emergency plan a 

25 provision for the use of the vehicles to evacuate people in
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inclement weather, whether they were operated by people who 

2 were qualified to drive in that kind of weather, and that 

3 were so tracked or chains or something like that that you 

4 would eliminate the traffic dangers associated with evacuation 

5 M. SW1TH: We could. But as a practical matter 

6 the State then would have to. have this same kind of resource 
7 capability throughout the Ste for every type of accident in 

which an evacuation might occur. So that as a practical 

9 matter, the State does not maintain on a ready basis that kind 

10 of vehicle.  

f MR. ROIMSN: Say from the standpoint of loners, 

t2 there are, I assume, in every jurisdiction, vehicles available 

13 that are all-weather* v ehicieSo 

14 MR S1ITH:. They could be made available. They 

Is could be made available. But I can't say now and I wouldn't 

16 be able to say unti I knew the exact circumstances as to how 

17 quickly they could be marshal 

18 M. ROISMAN: It's never been investigated, is that 

19 right? 

20 MR. SM TrH: It's been investigated. We have taken 

21 some cursory looks at it*.  

22 MR. ROISHAN: What did you find x.heny u took a 

23 cursory look at this area? 

.4 M R. SEiTH: In this particular case, at the right 

25 time of day and the right time of school session, you could
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I probably marshal school buses within twenty minutes or a half 
2 hour and A few hours later in that same time frame when they 

3 were out on runs it might take considerably longer.  

MR. ROSAN-: What about National Guard or Army 

5 Reserve trucks? 

6MR. SMITH: They aren't always available a 100 per 

7 cent of the time.  

8 MR. ROISMAN: When did you conduct an investigation 

9 of that last? 

10 MR. SMITH: At about the time that the specific 

operating procedure was being prepared.  

MR. ROISMAN: How many trucks did you find in the 

13 area? 

14 MR. SMITH: I don't recall.  

15 MR. ROISMAN: How many times did you find that there 

16 wouldn't be at least two or three trucks available? 

07 MR. SMITH: Well, it's more complicated than that, 

8 Mr. Roisman. There are times during the past sumner when 

19 the Quard is on maneuvers and that practically all their 
go vehicles are removed from this area. There are other times 

21 when the vehicles may be available but the Guard is not 

22 obliged and you would not have the drivers available..  

23 MR. ROISFAN: Have you investigated how long it 

24 might take you to get drivers from the immediate vicinity, 

25 Guard people who drove those trucks that live in the area?
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MR. SMITH: Not precisely in this case, no.  

2 MR. ROISMAN: Does the State of New York have any 

3 plan to advise the public who live in the low population zone 

4 aid within a mile or so radius from the low population zmie of 

5 protective procedures which should be taken in the event of an 

6 accident at the Indian Point Plant? 
7 MR. SMITH: If any incident did occur we do have 

8 plans to .advise the people that might be affected of the 

S protective action they Should take.  

o 11R. ROISMAN: Any plan to advise them in advance of 

If the accident of the kinds of possible protective actions which 

12 they should take or could take? 

1 MR. SMITH: You mean now, giving them directions as 

14 to what they should do in the event of an accident at the 

15 Indian Point Plant? 

16 MR. ROISMAN: Yes.  

MR. SMITH: No.  

18 MR. ROISMAN: Am I correct that the things that the 

19 public can do in the event of an accident, other than doing 

20 nothing, are either to go inside and close up their houses 

21 or be evacuated, accordingtD whacever the evacuation media 

2Z is that's appropriate? 

23 MR. SMITH: Within the general framework I suppose 

g4 that those two are the most likely types of actions. But 

within each one of those activities you have other considerati ns

IBu5
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I such as whether school is in session, weather conditions, and 

2 whatnot. So there are a Ttole number of different variables 

3 of actions that might be required.  

4 MR. ROISMAN: Wells nowi, if you were at home would 

5 there be anything that would vary if the decision was made by 

6 the State of New York as to what you should do if you are home 

7 in terms of sealing up your house in the event of an accident, 

if the decision was made that you should stay in the house? 

9 MR., SM : There again I feel that this is more 

I0 of a technical kind of advice which we would ask the Health 

ti Department to furnish.  

12 MR. ROISMAN: But all I am asking is whether the 

3 advice would differ from situation to situation.  

14 MR. SMITH: I believe it uould.  

MR. ROISMAN: Can you gL me some idea what might 

16 change? Can you give me some idea of what might change in 

07 terms of the prvtective measures that a person who is at home 

should take if the determination is made that they should stay 

19 at home.  

20 MR. SMITH: You are talking -- excuse me. I'd Just 

21 like to speak to Mr. Davies one moment.  

22 

23 

24 

25
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MR-ROISMAyN: Sure.  

MR. SMITH: I still think that that's Mr. Davies' 

type of question.  

4 1°MR.OISMAN* I was directing it in general and I 
wonder if you could answer it.  

MR. DAVIES: As I understand the question, Mr.  
7 Roisman, it is what other considerations have been given other 
8 than evacuation or people going into the house. Is this 

8 essentially the question? 

10 MR. ROISviN: No. I'm sorry. As I understand it, 

11 !you do not have any instructions given to the general public 

as to what they should do if they are told to go into their 

is house, and, "Seal the house," in order to protect them from I 

14 radiation, if that's the judgment that is made that they 

.15 should stay indoors you have not given them any advance 

16 information as to what exactly they should do; is that 

17 correct? 

18 MR. DAVIES: No, there has been no advance informa

19 tion given.  

20 MR. ROISMAN: Now I am asking if the information 

21 that would be given in that case would ever differ? In other 
22 words, if the decision 's made that people should go inside 

23 and stay inside, are there a variety of instructions that 
P.4 could be given what they are supposed to do in that event? 

25 MR. DAVIES: Yes. The word 'seal" would not
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necessarily be used in the type of instruction that would be 
2 given at that time. It would essentially be this: They 

3 would be requested to move indoors, close windows, shut 

4 doors, turn off air conditioners if it is taking in air from 

5 the outside, and to take advantage of whatever protection 

the house would offer for the initial period of time that the 

7 radioactive may be passing in that direction.  

S MR. ROISMAN: What would you tell them to do about 

9 their chimneys if they have? 

10 MR. DAVIES: Nothing.  

11 MR. ROISMAN: What would you tell them to do about 

t2 closing the vents on the air conditioners that are capable 

13 of having either outside air brought in or recirculated 

14 inside air? 

5 MR. DAVIES: I would suggest that the air conditioner 

16 be shut off.  

17 MR. ROISMAN: I understand that. It is my under-

18 standing of some window air conditioners, that it is possible 

19 i for air to come through the air conditioner when it is 

20 turned off because the ventilator is open.  

21 MR. DAVIES: To close the obvious voids in the 

22 house so that the equilibrium from the air outside does not 

23 reach within the house for at least an initial period of time.  

?A This is an objective to be accomplished..  

25 MR. ROISMAN: Would there be a place in the house
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1 that would be safer than some other place, certain kind of 

2 places that would be safer than others? 

3 MR. DAVIES: Ndo 

4 MR. ROISMAN: A closet in an inside room would not 

5 be safer than standing by the door outside? I mean standing 

6 by the door outside a room but inside the house.  

7 MR. DAVIES: The objective here is not to secure 

a the shielding from gamma radiation that may be outside but to 

9 reduce the radioambient, radioactivity in the air from 

10 getting immediately inside the house. So that the question, 

11 you pose is, well, would it be our judgment that if you got 

12 into the closet instead of the living room or bedroom, that 

1 3 it would accomplish more dose saving. I don't know.  

14 MR. ROISMAN: The matter has never been investiga

i5 ted? 

16 MR. DAVIES: No, sir.  

17 MR. ROISMAN: The instructions that you would give 

18 to a person if they were together in the house and do as you 

19 have just mentioned with the air conditioners and the doors 

20 and so forth, would those instructions be the same in any 

21 case in which a person is told to go in the house? 

22 MR. DAVIES: Essentially, yes.  

* it 
MR.ROISMAN: My question was, why is/that that 

24 information is not provided to the public in advance to tell 

25 them that in the event of a radiation emergency, if you are
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I told to go in the house, these are the things you should do? 
2 MR. DAVIES: This has been discussed and I would 

3 like to defer this specific question to Mr. Smith.  

4 MR. ROISMAN: Fine.  

9 MR. SMITH: It is our judgment that any advance 

6 warning or advance instructions to the general public on a 

7 threat of this nature, which I understand is very unlikely, 

a would not be useful. This has been based on a number of 

9 surveys and studies that were made of Civil Defense 

to instructions that have been prepositioned with the general 

11 public in various parts of the country, including parts of 

12 New York State. The retention rate for this type of 

13 instruction is fairly low.  

1 MR. ROISMAN: I was thinking perhaps of something 

15 written: that a person could keep with them.  

16 MR. SMITH: These have been wrmitten instructions 

17 with postcards that do hang on a nail of your medicine closet 

door, very detailed precise instructions attractively 

presented. An attempt was made to make this information 

20 available to the people of specific communities. Studies 

21 have indicated that within a very short period of time after 

the distribution of this materiali a great number of people 

23 don't even remember receiving it. Those that do receive it, 

many of them admit that they haven't discussed it with their 

25 families. Very few of them have even carried out the
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1 instruction of posting it where it.wbuld be readily available.  
2 The point here being that the surveys have indicated to us 

3 that any such instructions would have to be repeated at the 

4 time of incident to be useful. There are too many people who 

5 are not aware of them even when the Federal Government has 

6 gone through the procedure of making them available before

7 hand.  

8 MR. ROISMAN: With the instructions that were being 
9 analyzed, did those involved instructions to be taken in the 

10 event of a nuclear attack? 

11 MR. SMITH: Yes, basically.  

12 MR. ROISMAN: Were any done where the potential 

13 source of the radioactivity was an ever-present structure, 

u4 such as a nuclear power plant? 

15 MR. SMITH: No, not for a nuclear power plant. I am 
16 using this as an example of the retention rate figures as 

17 we have found.  

18 MR. ROISMANq: I am trying to find out whether or not 

19 you analyzed the statistical results that were presented to 
20 see whether or not they were relevant to a situation such as 

21 the nuclear power plant as opposed to a nuclear bomb attack.  

22 Did you do such an analysis? 

23 MR. SMITH: No, but in my judgment it was a 

24 comparable type of survey where the results would indicate 

25 probably much the same type of reaction.
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MR. ROISMAN: Can you tell me what your training 

has been in psychology? 

MR. SMITH: I have had no training in psychology.  

MR. ROISMAN: Sociology? 

MR. SMITH: None* 

MR.ROISMAN: General human behavior? 

*MR. SMITH: Other than as a human being, none° 

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: While there is a pause, let me 

ask Mr. Smith a question. Have you ever had instances of 

chlorine release from transportation facilities occur in the 

State of New York where evacuations were required? 

MR. SMITH: Yes.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: It seems I recall one that didn't 

happen in New York. I wonder if this is the type of situation 

you had.  

As I recall it, there was a report one time up in 

either New Hampshire, Vermont, in a small town where a 

train went through and was involved in a wreck in town and 

a chlorine tas tank ruptured and gas spread through the area.  

The word was sent to all p6lice and fire departments and 

people were evacuated within a matter of, I think, an hour 

and a half or some such, and there were no sicknesses or 

deaths or injuries. It happened even in the wintertime, as 

I recall it, up in Vermont.  

Have you ever had any experience like that in New
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York with similar evacuation results? 

2 MR. SMITH: Yes. Essentially -- I can't say that 

3 it is frequent. Several times a year we do have this kind 

4 of incident.  

5 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: It keeps you in practice on 

6 evacuation, I take it; is that right? 

7 MR. SMITH: Yes.  

8 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Have you found any difficulty with 

9 summer, winter, spring or fall in evacuating people under 

10 those circumstances? 

1 : MR. SMITH: We have never had any problem of 

12 carrying out the evacuation. The police have had this type 

13 of training and they respond to that. There have been 

14 chlorine gas leaks, fuel PxPlosions, propane, this type of 

5 thing.  

16 CHAIR1MAN JENSCi: Yes, propane is another one. I 

17 understand there was one out in Indiana about a year or two 

18 ago, and probably is a classic example of great disaster.  

19 Evacuation was accomplished for as mall town out 

20 there. I don't recall whether there were any deaths or 

21 injuries out there.  

22 MR. SMITH: I don't believe there were in that 

23 Case, Mr. Chairman.  

24 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: You know of the general situation? 

I5 MR. SMITH: Yes.
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1 CHAIPMAN JENSCH: And you feel, I take it from 
your testimony, that if the public officials, the police and 

3 firemen and so forth, are under training as to evacuation, 
4 that they can convey the evacuation instructions at the time 

5 of the occurrence better than sending out postcards and 
6 letters and other communication media to inform the people; 

7 is that correct? 

8 MR. SMITH: That is correct. I might add that I 
am a little bit afraid of advance instructions where we might 

10 predicate our assumption on something'happening at the 
11 intersection of Fifth Avenue and Maple, and the accident inci

92 dent or threat would be a couple of blocks away, and that 
13. might change everything.  

14 Your printed or Pre-positioned instructions would 
1.9 be valueless and perhaps confusing.  

16 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Thank you. Excuse me for the 
17 interruption.  

is MR. ROISMAN: I'd like to have the record straight 

19 on this.  

20 Do I understand the incidences that you cite are not 

21 to be treated as evidence in this proceeding unless the 
22 witness was aware of those? 

23 CHAIRMLAN JENSCH: I know of no consideration of 
7.4 that matter in that regard.  

S25 MR. ROISMAN: I'd like to have a ruling and I would
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1 request that that portion of the transcript which included 

2 your recollection of specific events be excluded unless the 

3 Chair is willing to subject itself to cross-examination on 

4 the events involved.  

5 CHAIR-MAN JENSCH: Would you like to be interrogated 

6 on the necessity of sealing up a house from radioactivity? 

7 The question can propound any premise, whether theoretical 

8 or actual, to submit to the witness. If the witness accepts 

9 the premise of the question, he thereby adopts it as his 

10 testimony and it is that which is subject to cross-examination.  

-The interrogator is not subject to cross-examination. You 

12 understand that.  

MR.ROISMAN: I underStand. My problem is whether 

or not -- I did not hear the witness say that he knew of 

those events.  

N, CHAIRMAN JENSCH: What events? 

MR. ROISMAN: I just want to make sure, if they 

18 were hypothetical, to be treated as hypothetical events. I 
19 don't want a problem with the evidence in this procedure.  

20 You were referring to specific events based on your recol

21 lection. Unless the witness testifies that he knows of the 

22 same events and that the parameters that pu indicated were 

23 the parameters that he understood, then it is my under

24 standing that that would not be evidence, that those events 

25 did in fact occur.
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CHAIRMAN jENSCH: The evidence in this proceeding 
2 comes from the witness only. If the witness aceepts the 

3 premise of the question, however, he thereby incorporates 

4 that premise as his evidence.  

5 MR. ROISMAN: I understand.  

8 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: I understand the gentleman was 
7 talking about a general recollection of chlorine gas 
8 released just like, I think you inquired, about hurricane j 
9 evacuations in the South. He has had a general knowledge of 

10 both types of situations. He has had a little more direct 

11 experience here in New York with chlorine and propane gas 

12 problems, as I understand it.  

1 3 It is those questions that indicate his experience 
nd 14 with evacuations.  
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1 MR. ROISMN: Perhaps I can clarify it by asking 

2 mr. smith.  

3 The Chairman mentioned to you, in his oin recollec

4 tion of it, an event involving chlorine gas in the states of 

S New Hampsh're and Vermont.  

6 CHAIRISN JENSCH: it may have been assachusetts.  

7 IM, ROISMIN: Involving leakage from a tank car, and 

8 a period of time during which evacuation occurred. Are you 

9 specifically familiar with such an event? 

to MR. SZidTs: I understood the chairman's question to 

11 me to cite these instances and to ask if i was aware of had 

12 similar occux-rences happen in New York State. I based my 

13 answer on that premise that, yes, similar occurrences have 

14 happened in Nsw york State.  

15 MR. ROISMAN: Now I am asking you if the event that 

16 he indicated with the one and a half-hour evacuation as the 

17 result of a chlorine gas tank leakage, do you know of such an 

18 event in the State of Now Aampshire, vermont or assachusetts? 

19 MR. SMIT: I knoW of such events that have happened 

20 with evacuation in that time.. in New York state, and i have 

21 heard of it in other states.  

22 I can't swear that it was not over the border in 

23 mine or iMassachusetts or some other place.* I know this is 

24 just not peculiar to New York State. This happens all over.  

25 Im ROISANT:. Do yau know in any of these instances
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J2Wt2 I outside of New ijmrk State,. what the specific number of people 

2 were -that was ivolved, the amount of chlorine released, the 

3 wind directions from the point where it was released to the 

0 4 point where the first person lived, the amount of pre-plan in 

5 those areas? 

6 MR. SMITH: .o, but 1 do know in New York Statee 

7 F&. Roisman# that we have state Police that-

8 MR ROISY-N: I will get to New York state in a 

9 second, zs. Smith. I want you to answer my question.  

10 Mo Sr4TR: I am not prepared to testify on 

11 emergency activities in other states, 

12 le, ROISMRN: That's all z wanted to find out.  

13 with regard to New York State, could you take and 

F6 discuss with me the example involving the evacuation as a 

1.5 result of chlorine spillage which you think is most closely 

16 comparable to the situation of the operating emergency pro

17 cedures for -the state of ymev. York for 3xndian Point No. 2? 

18 R ROSTEN: aay I ask that that question be re

19 read? 

20 CMIRM14 JENSCH: Reread the question, please.  

21 (The last question was read by the reporter.) 

22 M. SMITH: You want an instance in which there was 

0 23 an actual evacuation carried out? 

g4 D ROISMN: YeS.  

M 2, SyMX.. Several years ago--#i don't recall the
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J2Wt3 I exact year. Within the last few years it was a paint store, 

2 I believe, in Alden, New York.  

3 MR . ROISN.: here ? 

0 4 MR. SMITH: Alden, ,ew York, the western part of the 

5 state. They had a fire and explosion which threatened a 

6 propane storage gas tan,. The local fire department, of 

7 course, responded, and the state police responded, also, 

8 there was upard of 7 to 800 people that were evacuated -uithin 

9 a period of less than an hour from the area of the storage 

i0 tank that was threatened.  

iI MR. ROS1N : Was that the entire populatim- of the 

12 town of Alden that was evacuated? 

13 DI. SDIXTH: I don't recall whether it was the entire 

U population, but it was a good proportion of it.  

.15 IMR, ROISmz: Wat is the population density in the 

16 Alden area? Do you know that roughly? can you compare it to 

17 what the population density is as here? is it less dense, as 

18 dense or more dense? 

1.9 D SMXT: LeSs dense but it did involve a nursing 

20 home, I believe, or some other type of institution, and it 

21 also involved taking some protective measures, not evacuation, 

22 of a prison or jail in the area.  

23 M, ROISDN: Do you remember whether it was night 

24 or day? 

25 MR, S.1I. I don't recall,
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MR. ROISMRN: Summer or winter? 

MR. SMITH: I believe it was--no, I don't know.  

MR. ROISJ4": Dry or wlet? 

MR. SMITH: I don't recall.  

AR. ROISESN: Can you give rae an example of what was 

involved with the cholorine spillage in the state that required 

evacuation? 

M. SMIM: A couple of months ago there was'a case 

E chlorine leakage into a sanitary sever system in the City of 

Yonkers. An evacuation was comenced but was not carried 

through as the threat a.s abated. An evacuation of the city-

MR ROIS : can you tell me a littl! bit about thati 

Mhat size an area was the evacuation initially instituted for? 

mR° SMmT- x was in a residential area. I don't 

know the density other than yonk.rs is a comparatively dense 

area, 

M, ROISMN: , were there liJe twenty people that 

were going to be subject to evacuation or 200 or 20O00, 

assuming the evacuation had been completed and instead of 

deciding not to go ahead with it? 

MR, SMITH: As an estimate, I would say somewheres 

between 500 and 1,000.  

MR. ROISSMv:f Can you tell me what steps had been 

taken toward evacuation before it was determined it was un

necessary to evacuate?
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MR, SMITH: Police were dispatched to the threatened 

2 areas and advised the residents to move iimediately because 

3 of this threat 0 

4 MR. R OZSMN: imd any residents actually moved prior 

5 to the time it was determined it wasnt necessary? 

6 MR, SMITH: es. some few of them.  

7 MR. ROISZMN: HCn long from the time that the 

8 chlorine leak was determined was it determined to require an 

9 evacuation.? 

0 M. SmITH.: Within less than a half hour.  

MR. ROISMAN: How7 long after that was it determined-

12 how long after that did the police reach the area where the 

13 evacuati=n was taking place or going to take place? 

14 MR- SMIjH: 7hey were on the scene when it Was 

15 determined.  

16 Ro. ROISMAN4- 'oim long before the first people began 

07 to leave the area? 

18 MR. SMITH: I don~t have exact information on that, 

19 but it is myunderstandin4 that they left immediately,. They 

20 were being readied to be taken to a safer area.  

21 MR. ROISFAN: Vre they going by their own trans

22 portation, either walking or driving? 

23 BM, SM=TH: By their cwn transportation.  

24 IR, ROISk.NS: Emu were they informed of necessity 

25 
to evacuate ?



3775

J2Wt6 MRO SMIH: By the police.  

2 MR. ROISN: Knocking on the doors, yelling in the 

3 streets. what? 

4 .14R. SMITH: Knocking on the doors.  

MR. ROISMN: How many of the 500 to 1,000 people 

6 had the police reached at the time it was determined not to 

7 require evacuation? 

6 MR. SMITH: I done t have that figure.  

9 M.1o ROISMAN: How long after the evacuation was 

10 determined to be necessary was it determined that you did not 

I .have to evacuate? 

12 MR.. SPUTH: Could you state that again? i think I 

13 may have missed somthing.  

14 BM. ROISi-4N: How long after it was determined to 

15 evacuate was the determination made that it was not necessary 

6 )to evacuate? 

17 M. SBJITR: in the order of a half hour. I donIt 

18 know precisely.  

19 MRo ROISNMN: Did the Civil Defense Department get 

20 a complete report of an incident such as that one? 

21 MR. SMITH: The State didn't. The local civil 

22 Defense office did.  

23 MR. ROISDAN.' is a copy of that report available to 

P4 the public? 

e2'f IRo SMITH: To my knomledge, I doxnt kn.. This is
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: based on a verbal report to me from the Yonkers .civil Defense 

2 Office.  

3 MR. ROISMN: I wonder if it would be possible.-

4 1 guess I should direct this to your counsel for us to get a 

5 copy of the report of that incident including whatever' details 

6 there was on the response time and techniques used for 

7 evacuatic,, and how many people had evacuatedo 

8 R, M SMITH: htat report and similar reports, w 

9 Roisman, are generally tiithihi the local jurisdiction. Vie 

10 City of Yonkers would have to be asked for that reporte, 

21 MR RO.ISWAX: You could not get it; is that correct-, 

2 MR. ShITH: Tim not saying who will get it. XbLis 

13 would be up to counsel, i'm saying that this is a local 

14 report, the report of the municipality.  

15 MR. ROISDAN. V. Martin, do you think that report 

16 could be made available fo:r our inspection? 

17 M., MARTIN: I don't know 

18 MR. ROiSIN: Will you check? 

i9 M. DMRTIN: t'e. can ask.  

20 M° ROISMAX: Will you get back to me, at least to 

21 me if notto the Beard and the other parties,, on what has 

22 happened with it? 

23 MR. MARTIN: Assuming that such a report exists, we 

24 will ask if there was a report and we can ask to have a copy 

25 made available to us. I can't commit the City of yonkers°
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I MR. ROISPAN: I understand.  

2 ZC. Smith, from whom did you receive this report,+ 

3 orally? 

4 M. SMI.L: The Deputy Civil Defense Director.  

5 MR. ROISY: FCr? 

6 MR. SMITH: The City of Yonkers.  

7 M. ROTSMN: Have you done an analysis of the 

8 period of time that would be required to evacuate--I will 

9 strike that, 

10 Have you done an analysis of how long it would take 

from the onset of an accident at the plant, for you to commence 

92 evacqation of a low population zone? 

13 M, SMITH: I believe that 0 s in my testimony. which 

14 was submitted. As ! recall, that same question was asked then.  

15 ~ CIP JENSCH. Mhile there is a pause, I wonder 

is if I could ask 1 Smith about his City of Yonkers thing.  

17 VWs the threat of the chlorine contamination abated 

is when the wind changed? Do you recall that? What lessened 

19 the chlorine contamination problem? 

20 Im. SMITH: This involved a New York city Water 

21 System supply. it was a matter of getting engineers there 

22 and turning off whatever was creating the hazard.  

23 CHMIRMIN JENSCH: Thank you very much.  

24 M. laRTN. Could I ask that the question be reread 

25 CMXw N JENSCH Reread the question.
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J219 I (The last question was read by the reporter.) 

2 MR° SMITH*- in Question 3 of my testimony.  

3 MRo ROZSkN: I don't find in here any reference to 

4 commencement of the evacuiationo 

5 M. SMITH: Preliminary response procedtares of 

which evacuation is one.  

MR. R0SO N: Just so we have the 2.ecord straight, 

B will you just state for me the time to commence evacuation.  

11Ro SMITH: ' hat I say, Var6. 1,oisman, is that those 

la response pzocedures including evacuation, in my estimation, 

1 :could commence within one to two hours after notification.  

12 MR. ROISMN: And those are the outer bounds.  

13 Assume it would be an hour, the worst would be two hours.  

14 M~o SMITH: WellI if you aze not going to tie me 

15 down to an exact evacuation but other types of responses-

Is my experience has indicated that emergency responses can be 

17 comenced in less than that tine6  so _ feel this 'is a very 

•18 conservative estimate.  

19 MR. ROISMXN: Have you done any tests or drills 

20 regarding the personnel for the Indian Point No. 2 evacuation 

21 to determine whether in fact fOX this plant it would be within 

22 the one to two-hour span? 

23 MR. SMITH: Bo, but I can see no reason why a 

24 response to an emergency in this area is aly different 'than 
25; any other area of the state.
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J2WtlO I MR. ROISIVXN: In terms of the actual evacuation, 

2 bow long do you you estimate that that evacuation would take? 

3 M, SMITH: TO Carry out the evacuation planned for 

14 this in the base case. it is estimated semeWheres between 

5 forty-five to sixty minutes.  

6 M ROISMN: So taking your most conservative side, 

7 you would estimate. that within three hours you would be able 

8 to evacuate the lov population zone? 

9 R SMITH: Yes.  

10 m. ROISN.N: iave you done any analysis of the time 

ii it would take to evacuate c-eas outside of the low population 

12 zone in the event that that contingency arose? 

13 MRo SMITs: Not in this specific case, yes.  

14 M. ROISFAN. Irave you conducted any drills in

is volving the people who you would call upon in the event of an 

16 emergency running the jamut from an emergency for monitoring 

97 purposes only and warnings to the public about staying in

i8 doors, all the way to the evacuation of people? Those person

i9 nel, have you had drills fcc them involving Indian Point No. 2 

20 mR, SMITH: Are you talking about having them man 

2i their duty posts or not'ification of them or exactly--maybe you 

22 can tell me what you are looking for.  

23 MR. ROISMAN: some dry runs, how long it took them 

24 to respond and hav many of them knew their instructions, based 

2 5 upon what they actually did under the circumstances
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M. SMTH- Nov because the response as indicated 

earlier, the general type of emergency response--basically 

the police response. They do this all the time :n response 

to other types of emergencies.
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MR. ROISMAN: Have you given them specific in

2 structions regarding their actions to be taken in the event 

that an emergency at the Indian Point Plant?.  

4 MR. SMITH: The police have copies of the plan.  

5 MR. ROISMFAN: By the plan, what is the document 

that you are referring to? Is it this document plan for the 

7 Civil Defense of the State of New York? Is that the plan? 

8 MR. SMITH: Well, they have that. That 's not the 

9 one I was referring to. I was referring to the one that's 

10 the New York State Major Radiation Response Plan.  

11. ItR. ROISMAN: This is not the specific operating 

12 procedures.- It's yet another document? 

13 MR. SMITH: I have not given them the specific 

4 operating instructions. Perhaps Mr. Davies has.  

.15 MR. ROISMAN: Mr. Davies? 

16 MR. DAVIES: I think the question was asked and 

17 stated in emergency of the plant. You did not specifically 

18 direct to an evacuation, is this correct? 

19 MR. ROISMA : That's right. I was just trying to 

20 find out what instructions they have.  

21 MR. DAVIES: So that it would cover the whole gamut 

22 of different alerts that we have set forth in our procedure.  

23 This was your question? 

24 MR. ROISMAN: Yes.  

25 MR. DAVIES: All right.
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Yes, we have, and I will have to recall now, but, 

oh, probably three or fo w years ago, maybe more than that, 

Con Ed had reported to us an abnormal release. They had 

generally outlined the levels and we immediately contacted.  

our staff and full time local Health Department and in less 

than twenty-four hours, well, they responded immediately, but 

we also, because of the low level nature of the release it 

was necessary that we make rather a sophisticated type of 

analysis, and It was within less than twenty-four hours that 

we had data back in regards to -- it was negative information 

with respect to their release. We do have, uider varied 

conditions that you have set in you question, response 

capabilities that will vary.  

r.. ROISMAN: I am sorry. Perhaps I didn't make it 

clear. X have a document entitled it's Exhibit S in this 

proceeding -- New York State Emergency lan for Ma.ior Radiatiol 

Accidents Involving Nuclear facilities, dated May 1971, and 

I have another document, entitled, kpeif-Zq 0 erati% Pfoce

dure Indian Point Station NRw York, dated June 30, 1971. Nowl 

are either of those documents in the hands of the people who 

will be called upon to perform the functions of the State of 

New York In the event of an emergency at the Indian Point 

Plant? 

MR. DAVIES: May I talk with Mr. Smith? 

FA. ROISMAN: Yes.

3782
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MR. SMITh: You are talking about just the S.O.T.; 

2 MR. ROISMAN: No. And also the New York State Emcr 

gency Plan for major radiation accidents involving nuclear 

4 facilities.  

5 MR. SMITH: Continuing. can I treat this separately 

6 and then te will bring these together? 

7 MR. ROISMAN: Sure, yes.  

8 N. SMITH: The basic plan has had a fairly wide 

9 distribuition to local officials, police, ftre, whatnot, througho| 

10.1 out the State. This is a general plan for New York Statels 

response.  

MR. ROISMAN: O.K. Can you 

AD3 MR. SMITH: Nom, in response to the distribution of 

14 the specific operating instructions for Indian Point No. 2, 

5 that plant has been given to the State Police for aintenani-e 

1i at the emergency operating center warning room. So that theirl 

17 duty officer in the event of an incident being reported to it 

Is has the full instructions that were produced within this S O.P.  

Is available to him.  

20 So in answer to your question, yes, the police have 

21 both of these documents.  

2 21 MR. TROSTEN: Mxo Roisman, just for pwc.poses of the 

23 record, I have been looking at the document o Martin called 

g4 attention to this morning in the testimony of Fr. Smitha and 

25 Question 5 and Answer 5 seem to respon to at least part of 

I I
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I your question.  

2 CHAIRMAN JENSCH:. If the parties have not had an 

3 opportunity to review this, maybe this would be a convenient 

4 time to recess and maybe you could read that testimony and 

5 maybe it will eliminate many of your questions.  

6 MR. ROISMAN: No. It's my recollection of it was 

7 what my recollection still is, and that was that there viasnlt 

a my mention of a specific operating procedure, but rather, only 

9 the State's emergency plan.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Proceed, 

S.O.P. stands for standard operating procedure? 

12 kR. SMITH: Right.  

13 tM. ROISMAN: Mr. Chairman, by the way, my under

14 standing of this specific operating procedure, that it's not 

15 been introduced in evidence in the proceeding. Mr. Martin 

6 can correct me if I am wrong on that 

17 MR. MARTIN: That's correct.  

13 MR. ROISMAN: Let me just be clear on the specific 

19 operating procedure. It's not in the hands of the local 

20 police or the local fire department or the local Civil Defense 

officials, is that correct, Mr. Smith? 

22 MR. SMITH: That's correct because it is basically 

23 a Health Department procedure and Mr. Davies might want to 

24 address himself to it further. But this is Health Department 1 

25 preplanned responses. You can carry it on from there.
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I MR. DAVIES: The specific operating procedure you 

2 refer to, Mr. Rdsman, is in the hand of the full-time local 

3 Health Department staff.  

4 HR. ROISHAN: But not in the hands of the fire, 

5 police or local Civil Defense authorities? 

6 MR. DAVIES: No.  

7 MR. MARTIN: Can you tell me now of your own knowl

8 edge whether the personnel who will actually be carrying out 

9 the actions in the event of an emergency, including evacuation 

10 actions now, are required to read the State Radiation Emergenc 

D1 Plan on one hand or the specific operating procedures on the 

12 other, or both? 

S 13 MR. DAVIES: We have placed no requirement upon 

14 their reading either or both.  

15 ,R. ROISMAN: Do you know if in the course of their 

16 normal work, and let's now focus our attention on the police 

17 and fire and hospital authorities in the immediate vicinity 

1o of the plant, are they required to have any kind of training 

is with regard to emergency response in the event of a radiation 

20 incident? 

21 MR. DAVIES: Could you please read that question 

22 again? 

23 (The pending question is read by the reporter.) 

MR. DAVIES: With specific regard to the Indian 

25 Point Plants no.
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MR. ROISNMAN: Reference is made in the testimony that 

2 was submitted this morning to the Blakeley Avenue and Broadway 

3 or portions thereof that would be involved In the event of an 

4 evacuation. Does that represent the total determination 

5 that's been made with reference to evacuation routes, based 

6 upon the assumption that there had to be an evacuation? 

7 MR. SMITH: Yes. It's my recollection that these 

are the only two major streets within the low population zone 

9 and therefore they are the only two that have been identified 

10 for that purpose.  

1 I. ROISMAN: Would yourevacuation procedure, does 

112 it have any reference to the routes to be taken once the 

13 people get on Blakeley and Broadway? 

14 P's. DAVIES: No.  

1s Ia. ROISHAN: Is there a point at which from your 

is standpoint the evacuation is completed, that is, they have 

17 gone beyond a certain point mid you are no longer concerned 

18 with where they go and with reference to the emergency re

19 sponse? 

20 MR. DAVIES: Yes. I would be very much concerned as 

21 to where they went because we would still have a continuing 

22 responsibility. But to address myself to the question as to 

23 my understand, and maybe you can correct me, do you vant to 

24 know if there is a geographical point that we establish from 

25 here on it's not considered n evacuation route. Is that what
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I you are getting at? 

2 DIR. ROISMAN: Yes.  

3 MR. DAVIES: We haven't established this in advance 

4 because we don't know what the circumstances are. We might.  

5 set up a point on Blakeley Avenue now and find that for some 

6 reason this may be a hazardous point and that evacuation 

7 should be carried further.  

8 MR. ROISMAN: Has any determinatin been made, 

9' assuming the evacuation should be carried beyond Blakeley and 

10 Broadway and to what the route that the evacuation woul.d take 

1 would be? 

2. DR.o DAVIES: In general terms this has been dis

13 cussed with local authorities and police, and thait because of 

14 the nature of the road work here that if the threat was to the 

15 north the evacuation would be on the main arteries, 9, Post 

16 Road, towards the south, or conversely, if there was a th.reat 

17 to the south the evacuation would be carried on towards the 

18 north.  

19 MR. ROISMAN: Maybe I missed this in the testimony, 

20 but are those routes, specifically written down? 

2V MR. SMRTH:1 NO.  

22 MR. ROISMAN: Do you have a point where everybody's 

23 evacuating to already determined? That is a hospital, a largel 

24 auditorium, whatever? 

s MR. SI4ITH: No. I might add that we have never
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I done that in any of our emergency planning because there are 
2 facilities that are used as reception centers, but it depends 

3 upon their availability at that time and a number of other 

4 factors.  
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I MR. ROISMAN: Have you canvassed facilities in the 

area so that you know which ones are available, in advance 

3 I mean? 

4 MR. SMITH: I know of schools, I know of armories, 

5 and other general areas that could be used. Normally this 

6 is a responsibility of the Red Cross and they would in the 

7 final analysis make the selection af which shelters or 

8 shelter areas would be set up.  

9 MR. ROISMAN: Is there a portion of the State's plan 

10 which involves the Red Cross procedures? in other words, 

11. are they written into the State radiation, the emergency plan 

12. for radiation accidents or the specific operating procedures? 

13 MR. SMITH: No. The State of New York has a 

14 memorandum of understanding with the Federal -- with the 

I5 American Red Cross in which the respective responsibilities 
16 of the two organizations are dlineated.  

971 MR. ROISMAN: Would you be relying upon them to 

18 select the site at which the evacuation, that the evacuees 

19 would go and providing food, clothing, and shelter at that 

20 site? 

21 MR. SMITH: This is basically their responsibility 

22 and if they assume the financial responsibility of it they 

23 would make the selection. But only in consultation with us, 

24 MR. ROISMAN: No. But I just meant in terms of 

25 i; who at this time, thinking about the possibility of an



emergency, upon whom are you relying to have the necessary 

2 blankets, food, bedding, clothing, if necessary, medical 

3 kits and so forth? 

4 MR. SMITH: Well, Mr. Roisman, I think we are 

5" getting beyond the base type of thing. We are talking about 

6 less than a hundred people. Our experience has indicated 

7 that a large proportion of people that I evacuated will not.  

8 go to a shelter. They will go out and seek their own refuge, 

9 if they will, with their in-laws or go to a motel or 

10 something. So that we are talking about comparatively few 

iti people who may come for public assistance in food and 

12 lodging.  

13 MR. ROISMAN: Will they be subjected to radiation 

14 monitoring to determine whether their clothing or their 

I5 person has become contaminated while they were in the-low 

16 population Mone and before they were evacuated? 

17 MR. SMITH: I think that we had better ask Mr.  

18 Davies to respond to that.  

19 MR. DAVIES: I believe I have referred to it in 

20 prior testimony, but the base case situation and the 

21 assumptions therein would not result in a condition where you 

22 would have contamination as you refer to off site.  

23 MR. ROISIMAN: You mean there would be no possibility 

24 that the people would have on their clothing any radioactivity 

29 that would not be there under normal conditions?
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MR. DAVIES: I don't know how they would get it, 

2 if they are under normal conditions.  

3 MRo-ROISMAN: Well, I take it that their clothing 

4 has some -- that there is some "background radiation." 

5 These people have now been required to evacuate the low 

6 population zone during a radiation emergency, Is there any 

7 possibility that their clothing will become contamintated as 

8 a result of being exposed to the airborne radioactivity? 

9 MR. DAVIES: Airborne from background? 

10 MR. ROISMVN: No. From the plant in the event of, 

I I an emergency.  

12 MR. DAVIES: You could, if you wanted to, project 

13 an assumption that you might have on a square foot of 

14 surface a certain amount of radioactivity, but there would 

is be no way, with portable field instrumentation, to measure 

16 that amount of radioactivity. it would take sophistipated 

17 equipment at the levels we are speaking of.  

18 TAR. ROISMAN: You mean in other words that the 

19 level of 30 rems dosage in a two-hour period would not 

20 deposit on the clothing of any person who was exposed to that 

21 an amount of radioactivity that would be detectable by 

22 available field equipment? 

23 MR. DAVIES: You can in no way relate that 30-rem 

24 dose to the thyroid to a predetermined level on clothin.  

25 MR. ROISMAN: Well, what I am saying, I am not



I j asking you to predict what would be; I am asking you to 

2 predict what the worst could be0  Could there be cases in 

3 which the 30-rem would have deposited on the clothing 

4 sufficient amount of radioactivity that would be detectable 

5 by field equipment? 

6 MR. DAVIES: No.  

7 MR. ROISMAN: Upon what do you base that answer? 

.MR. DAVIES: The assumptions stated in the 

technical information document, 14844.  

MR. ROISMAN: Can you tell me which assumption tn' 

11 that document it is that you are referring to? 

12 MR. DAVIES: Well, primarily speaking of the 

13. radioxenon, the radiocryptons, radioiodines, and very, very, 

14 very small per cent of mixed efficient products.  

15 MR. ROISMAN: If I remember the document correctly, 

16 the amount of radioactive iodine that.s assumed to be 
17 released from the core in the event of the accident is 50 

i8 per cent, of which 25 per cent is assumed -- I am sorry, of 
19 which half of that is assumed to instantaneously play out 

20 on thesurfaces of the interior of the containment and the 

21 remaining 25 per cent is to be available for possible 

22 leakage from the building. Now, its your understanding that 

23 there would be, assuming that the dosage was 30 reins, that 

24 there would be an insufficient quantity of radioactive 

25 iodine that could leak out of the building to be able to
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I detect it on the clothing of the person who had received the 

2 30-rem dose to the thyroid? 

JMR. DAVIES: I think what we said is, or what 1 

4 understand your question to be, at that point some distance 

5 from the facility where the individual is at the fence post 

6 and there results an inhalation dose of 30 rem to the 

7 thyroid, would you be able to measure with portable field 

a instrumnentation-levels of radioactivity that may have been 

9 deposited on the clothing? 

I0 MR. ROISMAN: Yes, 

MR. DAVIES: The answer is no.  

12 MR. ROISMAN: So that you don't have any plans in 

13 the base case situation for the collection of clothing fron 

14. people who have come from the low population zone, for a 

is cleansing of that clothing in any special manner, is that 

v6 correct? 

07 MR. DAVIES: The assumptions that are made are 

that there will not be contamination.  

19 I should also add in this response and in respon8e 

20 to the prior question that the portable field instiumentation 

1 am specifically referring to are the conventional GH 

22 Survey Meters usually CDV 700. There are associated pieces 

23 of equipment, both in the laboratory and that can be 

24 brought in, and we expect would be brought in that could 

25 detect extremely low levels of radioactivity.



3794

MR. ROISMAN: But it's not your intent to use that 

2 on the clothing of the people who are evacuated.  

3 MR. DAVIES: No. It would be our intent to use 

4 that type of instrumentation to delineate areas of contamina

5 tion in a general way.  

6 CAIRMAN JENSCH: Have you exhausted your questions 

7 or do you have any more? Is this a convenient place to 

interrupt your examination? 

MR. ROISDMAN: In just a couple of minutes I wil3.  

10 be through with these witnesses, if we can go on for another 

Iten minutes or so.  
end 12 CHAIRMAN JEWSCH: Yes. "roceed, please.  

14 

15 

16 

17 

198 

20 

22 

23 

4
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MR. ROISMAN: Mr. Smith., in your testimeny you 

2 referl ed to events involving gas leaks, chemical explosions, 

3I the 1965 blackout, the 1964 ice storm, as being events in 

4. which the Civil Defense capacity of the City of New York has 

been called upon and has responded properly. Do I recollect 

6 your testimony correctly on that? 

7 IaXR. SMITH: Basically that's it.  

MR. ROISMAN: Can you tell me is it your opinion 

9 that any of those events are comparable in terms of the 

o nature of the problem that would be faced to what we have in 

thise case, assuming that there were an emergency at the 

12 plant that required actions to be taken, includ ag evacua.Uon? 

13 MR. SMITH: Well, up until you threw in the evacuaa

14 tion I was prepared to say yes. But neither m one of those 

i5 cases was evacuation called for.  

16 MR. ROISMAI: The instructions that have been 

17 given in the form of-the State's Emergency Plan for radiationi 

so accidents and the specifte operating procedures as I read 

19 them do not have any specific information in there regarding 

20 msponses for emergencies more serious than the base case, for' 

21 radiation emergencies more serious than the base case, is 

22 that correct? 

D I MR. SMITH: That's my uidestanding.  

24 IRI.. ROISAAi: Have you g iven any other instructio.s 

to any of the personnel 'ho 1would be called upon in the event
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I of an emergency with regard to their duties, resposibilitles, 

2 assuming a case more severe than the bzse case? 

3 MR. SMITH: We have general disaster plars. :r a 

4 that you had the Civil Defense Plan there. So there are 

5 instructions, there is guidance available to State and local 

6 officials as to how they generally respond to the whole gamut 

7 of emergencies with which they may be faced.  

8 MR. ROISKAN: But no instructions regarding the 

9 method that they should use for evacuating areas outside the 

10 low population zene in the event of a radiation euxergency here 

or the routes that should be followed in tha event that such 

12 an evacuation should occur? 

13 MR. SMITH: Wo. As I think I said previously, Mr.  

14 Roisman, and I think that you came back to this evacut.Ion 

15 bit again9 am I correct? 

16 MRI. ROISMAN: Yes. Eacuation outside the loti popu

17 lation zone.  

18 MR. SMITH: Of a low population.  

19 No, there have been no specific inructions for 

20 evacuation in the area around Indian Point No. 2. The police 

2 1 have, within their own detailed operating proceduxes, anehods 

22 by which they will carry out evacuations that are required 

23 any place, and those would apply In the instance in which you 

24 referred to.  

25 MR. ROISKAN: By the police, you meanl the State
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I Police that are based locally here or do you mean the local 

2 police or both? 

3 MR. SMITH: I am making this as a general term, 

4 police, State and local.  

MR. ROISMAN: Have you personally examined their 

6 energency response procedures? 

7. MR. SMITH: No. I dont think that it's necessary 

8 fr met o.  

MR. ROISMAr: Do you know *what programs they have 

10 for training their officers in emergency response procedures, 

1 MR. SMITH: The State police have a training acadsiany 

12 in Albany where they train not only their rookies, but give 

in-service training to members of their force in a variety of I 
14 police matters, including evai ition and th - kind of things 

15 tat you are talking about.  

16 MR. ROISMAN: You have eramined the curriculum for 

17 that course? 

18 Ia. SMITH: No.  

19MR. ROISMA: You just know that they do have a 

20 -session that's devoted to evacuatlon? 

21 MR. SMITH: I knm that they do 1mve it and I know 

22 that they have carried out evacuations successfully in the 

23 past.

24 MR. ROISKUN: Are any of the evacuation plans or any 

S21 of the emergency 'response plans any way seared to distinguish
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1 between those portions of the population .that. are more zuuscept

2 ible to radioactive exposure than others? For instance, 

3 children versus adults, pregnant women versus adult males, 

4 in establishing the base case or in setting the criteria for 

5 when evacuation would be required? 

6 MR. DAVIES: Yes.  

7 MR. ROISM: Can you explain to me how these dis

8 tinctions are set forth? 

9 MR. DAVIES: Under the base case situation the pro

1o jected exposures to children by drinking milk or drinki ng 

water are factored in and we have considered that this is .the 

12 critical segment of the population and therefore can predict 

13 in these or these calculated exposures. This is the segmen)t 

14 that was considered.  

15 MR. ROISMAN: What about in terms of the exposure 

16 to airborne radioactivity? 

97 1R. DAVIES: With regards to airborne radioactivity, 

i8 the younger age group -- well, the amount of intake of air 

19 and the size of the thyroid would be the determining factoks 

2o in terms of the calculated amount of thyroid exposure. In 

21 general, the adult has a larger thyroid than the child, but 

22 conversely, the adult would inhale more air and thus inhale 

23 more radioactive substances than the child. So that there 

24 are offsetting factors.  

2.5 M. ROISMAH: Is it your testimony that the amount
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of radioactivity that the thyroid in a child will receive, 
Lcompared to the total size of the thyroid, is no different than 

3 the amount of radioactivity that the average adult would receive? 

4 M.o DAVIES: No.  

5 M. ROISM: Would It be greater for the child? 

MR. DAVIES: Lt probably would be greater, yes.  
6i 

7 MR. ROISMAN: Is there any account taken of that in 

~ determining the point at which evacuatoion would be required? !I 

Iff. DAVIES: The calculations on the assumptions havel 

0- been based upon an inhalation dose of an adult or a standard 

S man.  

M. ROISMAN: So that they do not take account of 

9 children, is that correct, in setting those doses? 

14 11R. DAVIES: In making athe calculations of those 

15 doses, yes, that's right.  

16 D. ROISMAN: And what about in making the determina-1 

17 tion as to whether to require evacuation? 

1 M'f. DAVIES: Agains the determination for whether 

9 3vu would evacuate or not, as I have stated before there is no 

20 precise criteria that had been established, but I can assure 

21 you that this would be one of the considerations that would be 

22 made.  

23 M. RWISHAN: Mr. Chairman, I hILave no further 

24 questions of the witnesses of the State at this time on this 

subject.
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CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Very well.  

2 Is there any further examination of these witnemses? 

3 MR. TROSTEN: Mr. Chairman, I presume you are asking 

for cross-examinadon by Applicanto Would it be possible to 

defer any cross-examination by Applicant, if we decide to do 

6 so, until after the luncheon break? 

7 CH&IP AN JENSCH: Yes. We are about to do that thea.  

8 Is fifteen minutes adequate for lunch in order to comply wi h 

9 our schedule of getting all'the information we can? 

10 At this time let us recess to reconvene in ttd.s 

11 room at one o'clock.  

12 (Recess taken.) 

13 

14 

15 

16 

07 

18 

19 

201 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25
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L$Wtl CMARqPN JENSCH:- Please come to order.  

Does the Applicant have any interrogation of' these 

witnesses? 

M~. TROSTEN: MO.  

c iq JENScH.. The staff? 

MR. KAMN: No questions.  

CMAIR1AN JENSCH: Any redirect? 

M, MRTIN: No redirectv but I wiould like to make 

a statewtant to correct the record.  

t. Roisman asked if the specific operating pro

cedures were in evidence , and i indicated they were not. They 

are in evidence as the state's ezribit No. 5.  

CrAMMM JEESCH: Vnank you. vezry much.  

Thank. you, £4ssrs. Smith and Davies. Yu are 

excused.  

Do we have some additional evidence for presentation 

this afternoo? 

M. ROIS VN: Yes, w . Chairman. I'd like for just 

a fev brief questions to he directed to the Staff witmesses 

-on emergency plans.  

CMAUBAI J OWSCH. Just so we bear in mind -hat 2:30 

the proceeding closes.  

M. ROISDIMM I am acutely aware of that, 

MR,, X AYN: A. chairmano at this time, in perusing 

the -transcripts, I notice that on Page 1877 of the tra sc ipt



3802

LW2 I of the July 21st proceeding, P. 7hompson was sworn in and we 
2 presented for presentation as evidence a paper entitled, 
3 "Ertent of Advance Emergency Planning For Coping With Potential 

4 Accidents o 

5 he Chairman on Line 20 of Page 1877 indicated that 
6 he reporter was directed to physically incorvorate wjt-.hir the 
7 transcript identified by staff counsel for which this witness 

8 %kes responsibility.  

9 Dr copy does not have that Vhysica! in•rporation.  
10 - did bring some copies. Possibly it would be a good idea 

1 to incorporate in today's transcript.  

?i r nm JEwSc: "ary well Et will be so arranged
13 M.0 KARo AN: Thank you very n uch, iva. chairman.  
14 M IRMRM JENSCH: Give a copy to the Board.  
15 M. q IMN- Everybody has received copies.  

16 COMMM JENSCH: Copies have been delive:ed t- t1he 17A reporter. The per of t-it ess yphopson wjil be phsicaly 

18 incorporated in the transcripl-.  

19 (Document folys o j 

20 

21 

22 

23 
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EXTENT OF ADVANCE ENERGENCY PLANNING FOR COPING 
WITH POTENTIAL ACCIDENTS 

1. The concept of defense-in-depth is applied to the design, construction, 

and operation of every nuclear power facility to reduce the probability 

of accidents and as a means of assuring reliability in functional per

formance of plant systems. The primary plant: systems are backed up by 

redundant accident prevention systems, most of which operate automatically, 

to prevent the loss of important functions in the event of a failure of 

. the primary system. In the unlikely event a serious accident should 

nevertheless occur, additional systems also are provided to contain and 

control the potential release of fission" products to the environment.  

All structures, systems, and components important to the safety of the 

*. plant must be designed, constructed, and operated in such a way as to , 

achieve superior quality. Hence, this defense-in-depth concept provides 

assurance that the likelihood of occurrence of an accident having radio

logical consequences sufficient to affect the health and safety of the 

public is exceedingly low. In the history of licensed or con-ercially.  

operating nuclear power plants, beginning in 1957 and encompassing 112 

- reactor-years of operation, no such accident has occurred.  

2. In spite of these provisions, it is not inconceivable that an accident 

could happen that could cause high 'radiation levels within the plant 

and release of fission products to areas outside the plant.  

3. As a matter of prudence, each nuclear power plant licensee is '-equired 

to prepare 'in advance, and to maintain in readiness, emergency plans,
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for implementing measures to provide additional protection of persons 
who might be affected. The licensee's emergency plans include col
laborative arrangements for assistance from local and state agencies 

in the event that the capabilities of these agencies may be needed.  
State and local agencies also develop their capabilities to respond *to 
emergency-situations. In addition, the Atomic Energy Commission main
tains Radiological Emergency Assistance Teams in a state of continued 

readiness. These teams are administered through regional offices 
located at seven strategic points over the nation, and can respond 
rapidly to situations where their capabilities may be needed.  

4. In recognition that serious accidents could occur that might result in 
the release of fission products, the Atomic Energy Commlission's criteria 
for the siting of nuclear power plants (10 CFR Part 100) provide that 
nuclear power plants be located within a low population zone ... which 
contains residents, the total number and density of which are such 
that there is a reasonable probability that appropriate protective 

measures could be taken in their behalf in the event of a serious 
accident." Thus, it has been, and still is, the clear intent of the 
AEC that measures for the protection of people in the low population 
zone can and should be implemented in the unlikely event of a serious 
accident. It follows that advance planning for providing these pro
tective measures should be undertaken. The measures would be provided 
primarily by the licensees and by state and local agencies, supplemented
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as appropriate by the AEC Radiological Emergency Assistance Teams and 

other resources of the Federal Government.  
5. Highly unlikely design basis accidents (DBAs) are postulated and 

evaluated for several different purposes in the safety evaluations of 
nuclear power plants. The evaluation of the DBAs is relevant to the 

problem of estimating the scope of the emergency planning that should 
be provided for reasonable protection against the remote possibility 

of accidents in two respects: 

(a) In the calculational model used for estimating the potential 

consequences that might result from a DBA, assumptions are made 
regarding a number of sequential failures, each of which has a 
very low probability of occurrence. The use of these assumptions 
leads to a highly conservative estimate of the fraction of the 
fission product inventory in the reactor core that might be released 

into the containment building. A prescribed fraction of this 

radioactive material is assumed to leak from the containment 

• building and to be transported under the further assumptions 
of poor meteorological conditions for a 3 0-day period. The AEC's 

* reactor siting criteria (10 CFR 100) require that for any DBA the 
low population zone be of such size that the calculated radiation 
dose to an individual exposed at any point on its outer boundary 

would not exceed 25 rem to the wholel:body or 300 •yn to the 
thyroid over the 30-day period. Thus, the calcul tion of the 

// , 

• ./ .
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potential consequences of design 
basis accidents, using the. highly 

conservative model- prescribed, and the guideline values of 25 rem 

whole body or 300 rem thyroid, are used to determine the minimum 

acceptable radius of the low population zone within which pro

tective measures for people 
are expected to be feasible.  

(b) Real istically, should a design 
basis accident occur, there 

is a 

high p robability that the actual consequences would 
be less severe,.  

probably by a factor of 10 or more, than those that are calculated 

in the conservative calculational 
model used for site evaluation, 

since some of the safety systems 
conservatively assumed to be 

degraded in that model would 
quite likely remain effective 

to a 

greater degree than that assumed° Conversely, but also realistically, 

i the leel of pcojected radiation tos , at which actual protective 

measures would be considered for implementation following an 

* accident would be substantially lower than the guideline doses 

used for site selection because 
it is prudent to be cautious.  

This consideration of implementation 
level also would be a factor 

of 10 or so lower in most instances than the 25 rem whole body or 

300 rem thyroid dose guidelines 
used for site evaluation. For 

example, in situations where few people are involved and feasible 

conditions exist, evacuation or movement of people might be con

sidered for projected dose levels asilow 
as 10 to 20 rem to the
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thyroid. The net result of these two realistic considerations is 

that the geographic area of coverage appropriat'e for advance emergency 

planning is approximately the 
same as the low population zone 

i referred to in the siting criteria of 10 CFR 
100.  

6. Hence, advance preparations clearly should include provisions 
for 

implementing protective measures 
for residents in the low population 

zone. One cannot state with absolute 
certainty that accidents larger 

than the design basis accident as realistically calculated will 
not 

occur. However, such accidents are certainly exceedingly improbable.  

Coping with accidents that might call for resources beyond those 

covered by the developed advance 
emergency preparations might require 

9 the additional resources of state agencies, such as use of generaized 

disaster plans, and the resources of the Al ]Radiologi.,.al Emergency 

Teams and other Federal agencies. As in other disaster situations, 

these resources can be mobilized as needed.  

*A 

@.1:
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L4Wt3 I C iAIRWN JENSCH: Are you ready to proceed? 

M2 °ROISDIS.- yes, r. Chairman.  

3 i don't knoW which of you--zf. Thompson, 3 think it 
4 is you z should be directing the questions to.  

5 DM. THOMPSON: At least to start with, yes.  

6 MR. ROISDAN: Directing your attention to Appendix D, 

7 10 CFR, Part 50, Appendix E like Eobard, under paragraph Iv, 

a Paragraph B, it says: 

9 "Procedures for notifying agreements reached with 

10 local, state and federal officials and agencies for the early 

I warning of the public and for public evacuation or other pro

.12 tective measures, should such ,w.arning, evacuation or o.her 

13 protective measures become necessary or desirable, including 0 
14 identification of the principal officials by title and 

i5 agencies." 

16 i conjunction with that particular section, have 

17 you examined the State of mew york's Plan for Emergency 

IG Evacuation? 

19 MR. THW1PS0Iq: Only very informally.  

20 FAR. ROISMX: Do you consider that that is the 

21 extent of examination that is required of you with regard to 

22 the State Emergency call? 

23 ~o R 0.TOPSON: Yes, I do.  

?4 m. ROISMAN: Have you examined the specific 

0 25 operating procedvres that the state of ljow york has developed
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for Indian Point No. 2? 

2 MR, THM.SON: Again, on the same basis on.y, 

3 informally.  

4 M. ROISZN: And as to both documents, has the 

5 staff completed its examination of those documents? 

6 M.Ro TH0MMSON: Yes, we have.  

7 MR. ROISMN: Is that informal examination, or has 

8 that informal examination been resulted in any modifications 

9 being recomended in the state's plan? 

10 MR. MODI0SON: ,: it has not.  

1I MR. ROISMN- So that the Atomic Energy Ccamission's 

12 Regulatory Staff has approved the emergency plans insofar as 

13 the State's participation therein is concerned7 is,-that correct' 

14 MR o THOMPSON.- ,o, we have not approved that plan.  
I5 We have no approval authority and no intent to make such an 

16 approval.  

17 DM,' AoSxqrN.- can you tell me, in examining.the 

18 emergency plan that was submitted by the Applicant and direccinj 

19 your attention no to Appendix E, to Paragraph H of Part Lv, 

20 uprovisions For Training of Employees of the Licensee-who were 

21 Assigned Specific Authority and Responsibility in the Event of 

21 an Emergency, and of other Persons whose Assistance may be 
23 needed in the Event of a Radiation Emergency., 

24 Do you have that befoe you? 

25 MR . TRO.1PSON Yes 0. 1 do.  

iH



SM. ROISAN: Can you tell me what specific pro

2 visions are provided in the wrgency jlan for Indian Point No.  

3 2 that has been prepared by the Applicant for training _or 

4 pesons jointly of State persornel and personnel for Indian 

Point zO. 2? 

6 M'. THO4PSON: I canot give you a citation off the 

7 top of my head. I has been some time since I looked at that 

8 specific plan. i can't give you the citation you are, asking 

& for.  

10 M. ROISMAN: it is yo= recollection that it is in, 

'there, is that correct? 

12 MR. 1 RIPSCN: It is my recollection.  

13 14. ROISD.-4N: 1id you see anything in these state 

14 plans prepared by the state of Ner york indicating that there 

15 would be any traiing in conjunction with the Applicant with 

16 regard to responses in the event of radiation emergencies? 

17 MRo THOMPSON: 3 don't recall that citat-ion, tchat 

18 type of a statement made in a state: plan, no.  

19 M. ROISMAN: DO yoa think it would be a good id.a 

20 f the New York state plan to have a provision like that in it? 

-21 MRo TEOMPSCO: A provision for joint training with 

22 the employees of the Applicant or in some way cooperating with 

23 them? 

24 1. RO9t,:SM : YeSo 

MR., TH MPSON: Yes, in general I thik that JfaA



3806 

1 good provision.  
2 gDod ROIS y- I do not feel that it is necessarily 

3 a requisite part of the state plan.  

4 you. mean so long as it is in the Applicant's plan? 

5 . THOMPSON: So long as provisions are made for 

s the training with all the responsible pewsonnel.  

7 IM. ROISMDIN: Directing your attnetion to I under iv 

8 of Appendix , provisions for testing by periodic drills,, 

9 radiation emergency plans to assure that employees of the 

10 licensee are familiar with their specific duties and pro

11 visions for participation in the &ills by other persons whose 

a assistance may be needed in the event of a radiation emergency.  

13 is it your recollection of the emergency plan for 

14 indian Point mo 2, that the Applicant makes provisions for 

15 conducting such drills with persons other than plant personnel? 

16 #ff ThOmPST: x1m fl~L quite sure. I do knMw they 

7 provide for drills. i believe the case is in this particular 

i8 application that the exteni of involvement of ogf-site pex

19 sonnel and not employees of tlie Applicant is a commumications 

2:0 check6 

21 L riever, z believe that mr. Mpdsen may have some 

22 information on that.  

23 PMR mDSEN: To the best of my knowledge, the 

-4 communications drill is the only thing in existence or planned.  

MR. ROISMM. To your knowledge of the State plans
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LlWt7 I for emergencies., are -there any records made to joint dr-ills 

2 being conducted by the state officials and personnel from the 

3 3)Mdian Point Plant? 

4 M. IMDS1EI As I recollect,, it does not incude that 

5in the Plan.  

MO ROISMAN: TAould you think tbat it lould be a g~ood 

SIidea to have a provision such as that in the .5tate plan? 

AM~. ISDSEN. A notification drill as a minimtu, 5.es 

9 M.XR ROISI&NO: "tat about having moxe extersive amount! 

10 ~iof drill than that? Perlys adrill to ettrmneha, -the 

12 wxdsrpostnotification &rill.  

13 IMR THOM~PSON: -L hesitate ;-o give a full eIrx.-seaent 

14 to that type of a dill because the extent of post notIficationi! 

v!3 involvement is a little unknoCnin 0 V'1aere are SOAw' very definite 

16 disadvantages in very extensive simulatioli of anl actual situcl

17tione, I would agree with you, though, kor !~oisMatn, thatom 

18 type of d&ill is desirable. i think one 'has to -tailor %-he 

19 tentlof off-sit-3 involvement to the individual site., 

20 MR ROISM~N: you me-an some t2.pe of drill beyoid 

21 just notification? 

22 MR. MADSKIN.- On so--Cme sort of periodic basis., Th~eseI 

23 need not be in complete ccoajuncticn., rl~at is a sialated 

94dtill initiated by the Applicant, carrind all the way t 

2 S fruition with the possible limitation of -nec actually romoving
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LlWt8 I any people but actually putting a policeman on the street. I 

2 den° t believe that it i.s necessary that these be done in con

3 junction.  

4 Earlier today we had testimony from other witnesses 

5 to the effect that policemen know h w to do their work I 

6 believe that this is a valid observation. As a Regulatory 

7 AgencyO we must accept the validity of public servants in 
a POlicee fize or other functions being capable of doing ther 

9 job -that's assigned to them.  

10 For that reason 19m not sure that it is really 
1 wnecessaryv to go beyond Te.rifying that the notifications that 

12 are necessary from a corporate citizen of the state to State 

13 agencies exists and are f nctional,, 
14 oROISFAN: what about testilng the ability o:f -the 

15 Applicant and the State to wor-k close'y together in evaluating 

16 chang~ing meteorological conditions in determining dosage levels 

17 1 take it that at any given moment the Applicant could postulate 

I8 a maximum credible accident occurred and then taking the given 
19 meteorological co.1ditions that existed at that time, and .'ie 

20 a notification to the State under a drill situation, that this 
2, is the dosage that we are now predictin based upon the fo!

22 lowing data; then permittin the State to make its assessment 

23 of that data and seeing ha the interaction works as metecro
24 logical conditions change and what kind of response times you 
25 I get, still copying the amo-unt of the releases as a result of
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the accident constant, and letting the natural conditions that 

could vary in a real accident vary as they will be doing during 

the drill, and see ha that works, without anything to do with 

implementation.  

Do you think that would be a good idea? 

f-M, THOMPSON: yes. I would have no arguaent with 

something like that. I don't kno that it is necessary.  

M. ROISDAN: no you think that it isn't necessary 

to have some txaining to see. whether or not state personnel or 

the Applicant's personnel fully understand the information thatj 

is being passed back and forth between each other? 

MR. T 0MHOPS: Do you mean training in the for-m of 

drills? 

M. THOMPSON: NO, I don't believe that's necessary 

to do that. It may be desirable under certain conditions.  

I don't believe that it is necessary.  

M. ROISMN: I have no Zurther questions for thp 

witnesses for the staff on this matter.  

CHIRM.N JENSOB: Any examination by the Applicant? 

IMR TROSTEN: No examination.  

CHAR N JENSCH: The State of New york? 

MR. MRTIN: NO, zwo Chairman.  

C mAIRmN JENSCH. Thank you, Messrs. Thompson and 

adsen. you are excused.
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LiWtO DO we have further presentation from yXo CaAi11? 

2 M. ROISPAN: ysM, fr. Chairman.  
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CHAIRMAN JENSCH: How about the Applicant? 

MR. TROSTEN: Mr. R6isman, I believe, wishe to 

examine Mr. Cahill.  

MR. ROISMAN: I'm sorry. He was asked to be here 

and he has agreed to do so.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Mr. Cahill having been previously 

sworn, need not be sworn again.  

MR. ROISMAN; I would like to discuss with you the 

question of a recent fire which occurred in the Indian int 

facility. Can you tell me in your own words of what you 

know of it, what happened, when did it happen and what is 

the state of your investigation of the consequences of what 

happened at this time? 

MR. CAHILL: Yes, DIr. Roisman 

On last Thursday evening -- that was November 4th-

about seven o'clock, a fire broke out in the Indian P'oint2 

primary auxiliary building in a -

MR. ROISMAN: Excuse me, Mr. Cahill. I'm sorry 

to interrupt you. Would it help.me if -- I have Figure 11.2-3 

of the FSAR, which includes the primary auxiliary building, 

shield arrangement plan. I wonder if you could describe the 

accident, the fire in the context of that diagram, assuming 

that it accurately represents the situation.  

MR. CAHILL: I don't have it.  

MR. TROSTEN: We are getting it.
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MR. CAHILL: Is this the figure that is being 

2 referred to? 

3 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: WoulId you give him the document 

4 you have? Maybe that will help.  

5 MR. ROISMAN: You don't have it there? 

6 MR. CAHILL: No. This is not an exact diagram you 

7 are referring to. They are looking for it, Mr. Roisman.  

8 MR. ROISMAN: The problem is, Mr. Chairman, I want 

to be able to look at the diagram.  

10 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: May we talk to him while you are 

11 there.  

12 MR. ROISMAN: All right. He has it now.  

-13 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Very well.  

14 MR. CAHILL: This is Figure 11.2-3 of our FSAR.  

15 It shows the primary auxiliary building plans.  

Now, the fire was in a wooden shed which is located 

17 
on Elevation 80 in the southeast corner of the building, 

18 which is the lower right-hand corner if you look at plan 

19 Elevation 80. There was a wooden shed 20 feet by 20 feet 

20 in the plan, about 8 feet high, which was used for the 

21 pipefitters to work out of, store fittings, and plans for 

22 the work they were doing in connection with the start-up 

23 
program and the remaining items of work that were going on 

24 in the plant.  

2T I This fire was discovered about seven o'clock and
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was immediately reported to the control room and evaluated 

2 very shortly thereafter as a fire beyond the capability of 

3 the plant forces. The Fire Department was called and the 

4 Fire Department responded very promptly. I understand that 

9 by about 7:15 theffremen were on the job and took over from 

6 plant forces who were trying to maintain the fire under 

7 control. The fire was put out in about two hours.  

8 What was involved in the burning of the fire was 

9 the construction shed and its contents. But the fire 

10 impinged on wires, electric cables which were overhead, abo-e 

the shed in the ceiling of Elevation 80, and the heat was 

12 conducted by the fire up to Elevation 98, which is the next 

13 level above Elevation 80, to plectrical control equipment at 

14 that elevation.  

The fire did not spread in the plant wiring or 

16 plant equipment, Whatever was burning in the shed and 

17 whatever it touched was damaged, but the electrical cables did 

18 not catch fire because they were designed not to. They were 
19 selected as fire resistant cable as a primary requirement 

20 of Con Edison and was a primary design of many years 

21 standing. This fire tested very thoroughly the capability 

22 of the fire not to propagate the wire.  

23 So the fire did not spread. 'The area of fire 

24 damage was about 30 by 30 as opposed to the area of the shed, 

25 iabout 20 by 20, but on two levels.

LWM3



~ We are evaluating the extent of the damage which 

2 does, as I say, appear very limited, and to simply that 

3 wiring and to the electrical switches that were in these 

4 control cubicles above the Elevation 80, 'on Elevation 98.  

5 There were other areas beyond the direct effect of the fire, 

6 which were smoke penetrated. But there is apparently no 

7 damage from the smoke.  

8 The complete evaluation of this fire is going to 

9 take a good deal more time than we have had in this week and 

end 10 a day to evaluate.  
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MR. ROISMAN: Can you tell me, looking at the figure 

on 11.2-3 -- I notice in the area adjacent, still on the 

south wall of the building but adjacent to the place of the 

toolshed, there is marked,'VWaste condenser tanks and pumps, 

saled water pumps, waste gas compressors, gas stripper, wast e 

evaporator room, batch tank,' moving from east to west along 

that wall.  

MR. CAHILL: Yes , 

MR. ROISMAN: Did those tanks or any of them contain 

any radioactive material? 

R° CAHILL: No. There is no radioactivity in the 

Unit 2 Plant at this timeo 

MR. ROZSMAN: And its primary auxiE.iary building 

is exclusively for Unit 2, not shared by Unit I? 

M.° CAHILL: Exclusively for Unit 2.  

YR. ROISMAR: In the building above the 80-foot 

level, going to the 98-foot level, I notice directly above 

the place where the fire was, two areas called, "Storm area 

storage area," and then there is a sealed water heat exchange 

moving further east along the wall.  

MR. CAHILL: Yes.  

MR. ROISAN: Tell me basically what was in those 

roomq, and what is the sealed water heat exchange.  

MR. CAHILL: I don't kno what that storage area 

contains. The sealed water heat exchanger, I believe, that's
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,, for the main coolant pumps which are sealed where the shaft 

2 goes through the pump casing by a water seal, an arrangement 

3 where water, at a higher pressure than what is in the pump, 

4 is injected into the pump to keep the hot water from leaking 

5 out. That sealed water is heated and has to be cooled.  

6 MR. ROISMAN: Could the extent of the damage have 

7 reached -- I know you haven't finished your examination.  

8 Could it have reached any devices in the prime auxiliary 

9 building which would be directly related to the emergency core 

i0 cooling system, if that was called upon? 

11 MR. CAHILL: The equipment as we have discussed was 

12 apparently not damaged.  

13 MR. ROISMAN: You mean the ones that I have men

14 tioned? 

5 MR. CAHILL: Yes, the waste sealed water pumps and 

6I others. In fact, from what we can evaluate now, none of the 

17 equipment, the pumps, the heat exchangers, the tanks them

18 selvesv except possibly an-air receiver, which stores com

19 pressed air for the plant, which was in the immediate area of 

20 the fire, which .apparently is not damaged but which has to be 

2 early checked, was damaged by the fire. Some of the electri

22 cal controls on elevation 98 in what we call model of control 

23 centers was apparently damaged. These had to be inspected 

24 thoroughly and will have to be refurbished or replaced.  

25 MR. ROISMAN: Are you able to determine, now, or
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I will you be able to determine before you complete your exam

inations every area which was touched either by the heat from 

3 the fire, the smoke from the fire or the water used in putting 

out the fire? 

SHMR. CAHILL: I heard all the things. What was the 

question? 

7 M. ROISMAN: Will you be able to determine every 

8 one of those areas? Have you determined it now or 

9 MR. CAHILL: Oh, yes. We will determine every area 

'10 affected by the fire and determine whether or not the equip

11 ment, the wiring, the structures the controls, were damaged, 

12 and if they were damaged, we will fix it.  

13 MR. ROISMMA: How would you go about moking -- you 

14 indicated that it appeared that certain equipment had not 

1:5 been damaged. Did you run tests on this equipment to see if 

16 there had been any damage? 

17 t CAHILL: The initial step is to inspect visually 

18 and then, depending on the nature of the equipment to run 

19 appropriate tests. If it is electrical equipment, you apply 

0 :tests which determine whether or not the insulation has been 

2 damaged, whether there is any breakdown in the conductors, 

22 shorts or opens, You go through the appropriate tests for 

23 the nature of the equipment. If it is mechanicial equipment, 

24 it depends what it is. In a pressure vessel, if it were 

25 affected by the fire or a suspect that's being affected by
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I the fire, that is.  

2 MR. ROISMAN.:. As I understand it, while much of 

3 this equipment have been designed to withstand either smoke 

4 or heat or moisture or all three, that it would not be a 

5 norma, part of ts normal operation to be exposed to those 

6 conditions to the extent that it would have been exposed in 

.7 the course of this fire. What I am interested in finding out 

a is whether you were going to go back on each such equipment, 

9 each piece of equipment that was exposed to more heat than 

10 normal or smoke than normal, more water than normal, and re-, 

test it exactly the way that it would have had to have been 

12 tested either by the manufacturer or by you or both for pur 

13 poses of determining whether it was O.K. for the plant.  

14 MR. CAHILL: The retesting involved here would be 

15 concerned with investigating the types of effects that are 

Ici known to derive from heat or smoke or water, not necessarily 

97 go back through every test-that was done on a piece of equip

18 ment that may not be related to these effects.  

19 MR. ROISMAD: Are you calling in any special con

20 sultants who are knowledgable in the possible effects that 

P-i- heat, smoke or water might have on equipment in general, or 

P2 the kind of equipment involved here in particular? 

23 MR. CAHILL: This type of knowledge is generally 

24 known in the engineering and construction professions. The 

11 expertise is fully within the capability of Con Edison, which
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I has not only this particular type of plant, but many other 

2 plants using the same type of equipment, pumps, motors, pipes, 

3 heat exchangers, electrical conductors. We have literally 

4 thousands and hundreds of thousands of such applicatioas and 

have a great depth of expertise ourselves. The Westinghouse 

6 Corporation is also fully versed in the line of equipment and 

7 in the types of effects that can occur. We have had fires 

8 before.  
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MR. TROSTEN: I am sorry. Fires before where? 

2 MR. CAHILL: In the company and in the industry.  

3 MR. ROISMAN: Now, in terms of assessing the damage 

4 from the water, at this point can you tell me how far you 

5 are assuming the water traveled when you determined that the 

6 water traveled on the floor in question and on any floors 

7 beneath the floor in question? 

a MR. CAHILL: Well, the general area where the fire 
9 was and to some extent beyond there, there was water and the 

10 water did run down to the elevation below 80 feet down to 

11 the basement of the building.  

12 MR. ROISMAN: I am having some difficulty in 

13 fully understanding.  

1 4 MR. CAHILL; Well, you look down to elevation 15.  

MR. ROISMAN: Yes.  

16 MR. CAHILL: You go from 40 elevation 80, 59, 42 

17 to 15.  

18 MR. ROISMAN: Are each of those one under the other? 
19 MR. CAHILL: Not in the whole building. As you 

20 see elevation 59, 42, and 15 are smaller in area than the 

21 total building area. They do go down below the area that we 

22 are discussing.  

23 MR. ROISMAN: What I am trying to find out is what 

P.4 is directly below the place where the toolshed was.  

25 MR. CAHILL: Elevation 59, elevation 42 and 15

MBml
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as you see on the diagram. These areas were inspected for 

2 and there was water that splashed down in those areas and 
3 the equipment in those areas has been inspected and there is 

4. no apparent damage from the water or the fire in that 

equipment.  

MR. ROISMAN: Have you completed all of the 

7 examination that you were intending to do of the possible 

8 damage to the euipment on elevations 59, 42, and 15? 

9 MR. CAHILL: No.  

10 MR. ROISMAN: What further examination are you 

11 planning, for instances, of the high head safety injection 

12 pumps in elevation 59? 

13 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: May I inquire while there is a 

14 pause what is your contention respecting this? 

1 5 MR. ROISMAN: Well, my question has to do with 

16 whether or not this fire has damaged any safety-related 

17 equipment. That's the first thing. And, secondly -

Te CHAIRMAN JENSCH : I understood he says he is going 

19 to undertake a test of all of the equipment that he can 

20 possibly find that's affected and check it for the effects 

21 of the smoke and water and heat.  
it 

22 Now, are you contending thatthey are not doing/well 

23 or are you not able to accept his statement that they will 

24 test it, knowing that they have a plant to put in operation 

25 and it has to be examined by Compliance Section? I was
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I wondering whether your inquiry were properly at issue when 

2 work has been done to see what they have done. They don't 

3 know what they have done till they complete the examination, 

4 so I wonder just what your contention is now for these 

5 questions.  

a MR. ROISMAN: In a sense that's true, I guess, that 
7 part of what I'm asking we could wait until it was all done, 

a and we could have, as I suspect that we will, a session at 

9 which time we discuss that.  

10 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: I wouldn't want to go over it 

11 twice, would you? 

2 MR. ROISMAN: No. But what I am trying to get now 

is some idea of what areas have already been completed, 

14 finished. In other words, the testing and inspection is 

15 finished on them. We don't have to come back to them later 

16 and we will know what the maximum extent of the damage could 

07 be at this point.  

18 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Well, I take it he is still 

19 investigating that. My only thought was which is the better 

20 time in your judgment to find out what has happened if it 

21 isn't better when they have done the job? 

22 MR. ROISMAN: Well -

23 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: I think it's interesting to know 
24 that they are working at it, but I don't know how complete 

25 his testimony can be.  1h
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MR. ROISMAN: Keeping that in mind let me change 

2 the questioning slightly to some questions which I think 

3 maybe go beyond that, at least to indicate some concerns 

4 that we have. If they know them in advance it may help them 

5 do the work.  

6 Mr. Cahill, you mentioned that wiring and switches 

7 were damaged as a result, I gathered primarily, of the heat 

from the fire.  

MR. CAHILL: Yes.  

I 1 0MR. ROISMIAN: And you said tha t they were fire

1 jfresistant cables, and -then you said that they would not 

12 propagate a fire. Did you mean to say by that that they were 

13 capable of being damaged by a fire but they wouldn't add to 

14 the fire? Was that 

15 MR. CAHILL: That's essentially it. If you put a 

16 fire on a piece of electrical equipment and hold it on long 

17 enough, it can be damaged. But in the case of the type of 

Is cable we use and have used in this plant the intent is that 

19 it will not burn itself. It may be damaged in the sense, 

20 the insulation breaks down or if the fire is hot enough the 

21 copper might even melt right in the middle of the fire, but 

22 that it, the insulation, will not catch fire and spread 

23 through the plant because these wires go all over and it's 

g4 a cardinal principle of our designs of fossi;.l plants and 

nuclear plants not to have this.
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And this fire, if there's one thing that's told us 

2 right now is that that design and that principle 
has been 

3. very successful. This type of a fire would not occur while 

4 the plAnt was in operation because the plant does not have 

5. such temporary construction sheds in it. And the question 

6 1 of whether the plant itself, the wires or the plant equip

7 ment itself, could have such a fire is answered by this one, 

8 that that wire doesn't burn and the motors don't burn, 
nor 

9 do the pipes and pumps.  

10 MR. ROISMAN: Now can you tell me are the wires 

11 and switches that you know now are damaged, did they 
relate 

12 to safety related equipment for the plant? 

13 MR. CAHILL: Some of the wires and controls in 

14 this motor control center were for valves. In fact, most of 

15 the motors on the motor control centers involved 
were for 

16 valves, some of which serve safety systems, yes.  

97 MR. ROISMAN: In repairing and replacing wiring 

is and switches can you tell me now whether it is your 

19 intention to rerun all wires thatwere damaged 
or to splice? 

20 MR. CAHILL: We will replace all wires that are 

21 damaged. Where the wire was not damaged we might 
splice 

22. new wire, replacing the damaged wire, to good, 
sound wire, 

23 yes.  

24 MR. ROISMAN: Do these wires normally have splices 

* 25 in them?
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MR. CAHILL: The wires generally in -- the wires in 

the plant now do not have splices because the lengths of 
3 runs are such that a length of that wire was available. But 
4 splices are a very common thing in low voltage, this is 

I 480 volt, auxiliary power and control wiring, are quite 

1 common, and acceptable in lieu of cables without splices.  

7 They all terminate in some sort of what amounts to a splice, 

a mechanical. lug, which attaches to a terminal at a motor or 

9 at a terminal board. But splicing, and I think we have 
10 some 250,-000 splices in a distribution system, and in spite of 

11 what you might read in the newspapers, our distribution 

system is the most reliable in the country.  
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DR. ROIStrN: I am aware of no newspaper stories 

that would contradict that.  

Can you tell me in your opinion if you had the 

choice, all other things being equal between having spliced 

wire or wire that had no splices in it, which would be. prefer

able? 

CHAIRMN JENSCH: You mean from a point of vi.ew of 

quick installation or cost or -

MR ROISINA: i am sorry. From a standpoint of 

safety and the reliability of the witing.  

MR. CAHILL: I think from a practical standpoint of 

safety and reliability there isn't that much difference. If 

you want to get in on a theoretical level, a splice is not 

.he same as a solid water, but a splice properly made and teste 

is, in the practical sense, just as good.  

MR. ROISMAIN: So I will be clear, there is a differ

ence which you think is not a significant one that would 

favor the unspliced wire, is that? 

MR. GAILL: There is a difference which I would 

not call a significant one.  

MR. ROISMAN: But the direction it runs in is favor

ing the unspliced wire? 

MR. CAHILL: Well, I don't like the word favor.  

I don't think I have to accept that. There is a theoretical 

difference between a solid wire and a splice. There is also
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I theoretical difference between a weld and a long seamless 

2 z length of pipe. But to engineers and people in the field who 

3 are knowledgable a weld properly made and tested is a 100 per 

4 cent as good as a solid pipe.  

5 Now, it's a very similar situation with splice.  

MR. ROISMAN: A 100 per cent? 

7 MR. CAHILL: I am a mechanical engineer and therefor, 

8 have some claim to expertise on piping, but not that quantita

9 tive an expertise in electrical engineering.  

11 You indicated that the fire was reported and respons 

12 actions were taken. Can you tell me have you any idea how 

1 3 long the fire had been burning prior,to the time that it was 

14 discovered and reported? 

15 MR. CAHILL: Not a definitive one. I have the gen

16 eral impression from what --.and I guess I could say that the 

17 fire was not, had not been burning very long when it was 

18 discovered, because it was relatively small.  

19 MR. ROISMAN: You mean, like no more than ten or 

20 fifteen minutes or no more than one or two minutes? 

21 MR. CAHILL: I don't know.  

22 MR. ROISMAN: Now, what on-site devices that you 

23 have for control of the fires would be used by the plant 

personnel to fight fire prior to the fire department personneli 

25 M. CAHILL: Fire extinguishers and fire hoses.
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MR. ROISMAN: Is this all water or was it chemical? 

MR. CAHILL: Fire extinguishers, I believe, "ere C02, 

and the hoses were water.  

4. MR. ROISMAN: The Fire department in fighting the 

5 fire, did they use only water or did they use cheinicals as well? 

6 MR. CAHILL: I don't really know. I know that they 

used a lot of water. But whether they used some chemicals I 

8 cbn't know.  

9 MR ROISMAN: Can I assume that in -- well, in. your 

to investigation of the effects of the fire would you be looking 

to see whether any chemicals that might have been cozrosive 

to materials in the building were used? 

1 MR. CAHILL: Certainly.  

SMR. ROISMAN: Were any atte pts made to determine 

is O&at chemicals were in the water that was used for purposes of 

16 fighting the fire, any samples taken? 

17 MR. CAHILL: Well, there may well have been. I have 

18 been here most of the week and really can't discuss in much 

19 more detail what we have done.  

20 CIAIRMAN JENSCH: If this is Hudson River water 

2 would you like an analysis of the chemicals that are in it? 

22 MR. ROISMAN: Precisely, Mr. Chairman. I mean, there 

232 i 

24 MR. CAHILL: The fire water is city watex. It's 

25 I &inking water.
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I MR ROISMAN: NOw in terms of the procedures which 

2 will be followed during the repairs, is it yourintent to have 

3 for public availability interim reports that will indicate with 

regard to this fire what the extent of the damage was to each 

5 individual piece of equipment that was damaged, what causes that 

6 damage to occur and what specific action you are intending to 

7 take with regard to repating or replacing a piece of damaged 

8 equipment or wiring or piping, whatever? 

9 MR. CAMILL: I don't kn.w just yet what repores will 

10 be made. We will report to the Commission in accordance -.,ith, 

11 the license requirements. We have sent them a telegram and 

of course with the license requirements for 24 hour not-ficad.o 

of the incidents like this, which essentially says we had a 

14 fire. Within ten days we will have a report to the Commission 

15 giving more information about the fire, but still essentially 

16 what I am imparting here nowm, because this, with the somewhat 

17 greater detail available to those who had been working on this.  

18 is the extent of our knowledge at this time.  

19 1 am sure that later developments will be imparted to 

20 the Commission as they take place. We are in very close cOMmun.  
I I 

21 ication with Cwmpliance.who were notified immediately about 

22- the fire, and the Division of Licensing.  

23 R. ROIS1AN: Would perhaps you just tell me whether 

24 in doing the investigation %ill those questions be answered, 

25 ~that is, will it be determined as to any piece of equipment
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I what if anything is wrong with it, what caused the problem and 

2 the corrective actions to be taken? I assume probably that thel 

3 first and third you absolutely have to do. You have to find 

4 out what is wrong with it and obviously know what you are going 

5 to do with it. Will you determine the cause as well? 

6 M. CAHILL: The cause? 

7 CHAIRMAM JENSCR: You mean besides fire? 

SMR. ROISMAN: Thatekxight. Was it the smoke, was it 

9 the heat, was it the water, or was it that you tested something 

and you found something wrong with it that had nothing to do 
10 with the fire, you just happened to pick up something that was 

12 improper? 

13 NR. CAHILL: I think the cause will in most cases be 

14 obvious. If it isn't, not necessarily. We certainly want to 

15 know what equipment is damaged and we want to restore that.  

16 That's the primary concern. The cause I think will be obvious 

#7 in most cases. Whether or not it isn't obvious we would chase 

18 that on forever, I doubt ft.  

19 MR. ROISMAN: Now, the Indian Point No. 2 at this 

20 point has a license for fuel loading and subcritical testing.  

21 MR. CAHILL: Yes.  

2 MR., ROISMAII: And has an application pending for a 

23 license for testing up to 50 per cent of power. Can you tell 

24 me has the fire in any way changed the schedule that you had 

25 with regard to the subcritical testing or fuel loading?
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I MR. CAHILL: Well, it literally hasn't because we 

2 do not have the full evaluation sufficient to make the schedule 

3 change. Obviously, some -- or it's obvious to me some of the 

4 tests that we had planned to run between fuel loading and 

5 criticality will be affected at least temporarily by some of 

6 the damage that has occurred. However, in response to inquiries 

7 about how long this period of zero testing was going to take 

8 place, we indicated that it was a month or two months, a 

9 relatively flexible schedule, and mainly because, although te 

10 don't anticipate fires we anticipate delays as part of the ' 

11 start-up of any complex plant such as this, strikes2 things 

12 that don't work that you had to go back and fix, the program 

13. that we had outlined, if you just add up the days that it 

14 takes, it takes a few days to load fuel and it did take us 

15 some few days to load fuel, and a few weeks to do all these 

16 t ests. But we indicated that it might take a month or two.  

17 Now it may well do that, although much of the -

is many of the things that we planned to do did not involve this 

19 equipment at all, and in those areas we will in dose concert 

20 with the Compliance and the AEC Staff move ahead.  

21 One thing is all the work we had to complete before 

22 we got a fuel loading license on seismic -restraints and 

23 hangers in the main piping and the various piping system of 

2. the plant are not affected at all by the fire, not even near 

25 the fire. We had to heat up the plant to see that those
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1 restraints are set right, because the pipes expand. That was 

2 one of the longest things that we would have planned to do 
1 

and we will get that done. I can't say whether or not there 

will be a schedule delay at this time.  

5 
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PIR, ROISMAN: Can you tell me is it the intent of 
2 the Applicant to request that criticality be permitted prior 

3 0 resolution of the question of what damage was caused by 

4 the firne t repir 0 all that damage? 

5 ~M. CAWL: No. Before we go critical Cle plant 

6 1 will be fully restored and it will be a completed plant.  

7 M.o ROISIAm.. Thank you. 3 have no further quest ion.X 
a from rx. Cahill at this time.  

C9IX !MN JENSCH: Thank you. Are there; any further 
to questions of this witness? 3f not-

11 R HARMAN: I have no questions, fwo chairman.  

92 MR. TROSTEN: ell, it was on an unrelated matter, 

13 k 'o chairman. so let Mr. mrman go.  

14 Ro iN- I said i have no questions, 3to Trosten.  
15 M. TROSTE: I was simply going to-IX suggest,, 

16 Chairman, that While the witness was on the stand that tie 
17 could take care of an item that we had planned to handle . This 

18 involves a document, W. Chairman, which had been distributed 

19 to the Board and the parties on October 27th. Actually it's 
20 a letter from r4r. cahill to Dr. Morris which describes certain 

21 changes in the design of the Indian Point Plant which have 

22 taken place over a period of tie, And I was simply going to 
23 offer this document in evidence, 

CEXIRVAN JENSCE-: s there any objection? 

MR. ROISIN: N9 objection.
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I MR. R N: No objection.  

2 CHAMR N JFNSCH: Hearing no objection do you want 

3 to have it incorporated in the record? 

MR. TROSTEN: Yes. Wd like to have it incorporated : in the record as if reads and I offer it in evidences yX.  

chaIrmn 

CHMMSM4N JENSCH: Any objection? 

MR. 3AIMN: No objection.  

COLAMME JENSCH: Hearing noine, the request is 

10 granted8 The reporter is instructed to physically incorporate, 

SI in the transcript the statement of w, cahil! to Dr, Peter 

92 Morris of the Atomic Energy Commission.  

13 (Document follows.) 
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William J. Cahill, Jr.  
Vice Pre.idcnt 

Consolidated Edison Company of New York, Inc.  
4 hrvin ' Place.C , "i'o..k, N Y 10003 
Telephone (212) 4,-331n 

October 8, 1971 

Re Docket No. 50-247 

Dr. Peter A. Morris, Director 
Division of Reactor Licensing 
U. S. Atomic Energy Commission 
Washington, D. C. 20545 

Dear Dr. Morris: 

This letter is to inform you of 12 changes in the design of Indian 
Point Unit No. 2, and to request your concurrence that these 
design changes are acceptable. Discussions held with your repre
sentatives and representatives of the Division of Compliance on 
September 27 and October 1 of this year, concerning these 12 items, 
concluded with the concurrence that these changes represent no 
safety problem and are acceptable equivalent design. The enclosure 

* lists these items with the appropriate FSAR page references and 
includes a brief description of each item.  

Very truly yours, 

William J." Cahill, Jr/. 7 
Vice President

enc.



LISTING OF DESIGN CHANGES TO THE INDIAN POINT UNIT NO. 2 PLANT 

..Change No. 1, -SAR Reference duestioA4.4.3 (top of Page 4.4.3-1), 
and Figure 6.2-1 

As a result of discussions with the Regulatory Staff on the Safety 
Injection System, certain new valve positions were required on the High-Head Injection System. This necessitated the addition of four check valves on the high-head safety injection lines to accommodate 
the new valve positions on the motor operated valves and prevent 
a source of primary system leakage,.  

Change No. 2 - FSAR Reference Page 5.3-4, Page 11.2-12 and Page 11.2-13 

As a result of discussions with the Regulatory Staff concerning 
Technical Specification requirements for monitoring both the 
containment atmosphere for radioactivity to determine primary 
system leakage and the requirements for monitoring the plant vent 
an additional monitor train consisting of a duplicate of the ori
ginal monitor train was added to the plant. This change results in 
a separate monitor train available for both the containment atmos
phere monitoring and the plant vent monitoring.  

Change No. 3 - FSAR Reference Page 5.2-11 

FSAR Page 5.2-11 states that the containment ventilation supply and exhaust duct isolation butterfly valve operators will have spring 
returns. This design change consists of replacing the spring 
returns and the operators, with air piston operators, each with 
a separate accumulator air supply, on each valve. These new 
operators, each with individual accumulator supplies, meet all 
of the same criteria required for the spring loaded isolation 
valve operators and are considered an equivalent design.  

Change No. 4 - FSAR Reference Page 6.2-27 

A criterion was stated on this FSAR page, that a maximum operating 
time of 10 seconds will be achieved for all valves receiving a 
safety injection signal. This criteria was not fulfilled on the operating times of four valves associated with the boron injection 
tank.  

a. The actual opening for valves 1822A and 1822B was 11.3 
seconds. Con Edison has evaluated the effect of this 
opening time on the accident analysis presented in the 
FSAR. These valves are required to be open to allow high 
concentration boric acid to be injected in the event of a 
steam break accident. This injection, however, can not 
take place until the primary system pressure transient reduces



the pressure in the primary system to below approximate
1 

1500 psi. As shown in FSAR Section 14, the pressure in 
the Primary system following a steam break accident does 
not fall to 1500 psi for approximately 

27 seconds Therefore, 
sufficient margin still exists to assure that boron injection 
is available in the evet of this occurrence• 

It should also 
be pointed out that in the 10 second operating time period 
as stated in the criteria, these valves are approximatel 
95% Open, and therefore, no safety problem exists.  b. Valves 1821 and 1831 had an actual closing time of 11.8 
seconds- The reauirement for a valve closing time is to prevent all the fluid in the boron injection tank from 
running out and causing a problem with loss of suction at the Pumps. A low level alarm whic actuates the closing of the valve has a set point which has been determined based upon a 20 second time period between the initiation of the low level alarm and running the 

boron injection tank dry, conservatively 
assuming three 

SI pumps operating at maximu flow. An 11.. sSecond e 
closing time, therefore, alows more than enough margin for the associated concern.  

Change No. 5 - FSAR Reference igure 9.3-2 This FSAR figure shows a drain line to the bottom of the spent fuel 
storage pit. The design change consists of removing this drain 
line. As far as safety is concerned, this represents a preferable 
design, since it prevents any possibility of inadvertent 

draining 
of the spent fuel storage pit. If draining this pit would ever 

be required it would be accomplished 
by the use of portable pumps 

and piping.

Change No. 6 - FSAR Reference Page 9.2-20, Figure 9.2-l This figure Shows aCCumulators 
or surge tanks connected to each 

Charging pump line. The design change consists of deleting these 

accumulators 
or surge tanks. The initial design, which included 

these accumulators, 
incorporated 

them as a Possible solution to 

any vibration problems which might develop. It has been determined 

hat a preferable manner of eliminating 
vibration is proper support 

f the lines. The Indian Point Unit No. 2 design has more than

I
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adequate pipe support and during hot functional testing, 
no 

Snoticeable vibration occurred in these lines, therefore, obviating 
the need for the accumulators.  

Change No. 7 - FSAR Reference Page 3.2.3-10, Page 3.2.3-11 

The description under the heading "Bottom Nozzle" has changed such 

that 2/3 of the assemblies for the initial core loading 
for Indian 

Point Unit No. 2 (Regions 2 and 3, 128 assemblies) will consist of 

a new design that will use a perforated plate to 
support the fuel 

rods, rather than'several cross-arms. It is felt that the use 

of a single perforated plate with a similar flow characteristic 
to 

the cross-arm design is an overall safety improvement 
as fewer 

pieces of metal will be used in the fuel assembly. 
This modifica

tion is therefore considered an equivalent and acceptable design.  

Change No. 8 - FSAR Reference Page 3.2.3-19, Page 13.2-2 

The reference startup source rod material, Polonium-Beryllium 
has 

been changed to Plutonium-Beryllium. The reason for this change 
was a combination of the questionable future availability of 

Polonium, and the uncertain scheduling for startup 
since Polonium 

has a relatively short lifetime precluding significant advance 

fabrication, whereas the Plutonium is readily available and has 

a very long lifetime. The Plutonium-Beryllium sources will have 

the same approximate source strength as the Polonium-Beryllium, and 

is considered a preferable material for a source rod.  

Change No. 9 - FSAR Reference Page 6.2-8, 6.7-12, 6.7-13 and 6.7-15 

Statements on these pages refer to level alarms for the 
containment 

and recirculation sumps inside the containment which sound 
in the 

control room. This design change consists of replacing this simple 

audible alarm with a level indicating device with indicating lights 

for each of these sumps in the control room. It is felt that this 

replacement is a superior design in that actual level 
information 

available to the control room operator is preferable 
to a simple 

. audible alarm.  

Change No. 10 - FSAR Reference Page 6.7-13 

This reference states that individual compartment radiation 
detec

W tors are provided in the ventilation exhaust ducts for the RIR 
loop
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compartments in the PAB. The monitors were not installed due to the 

* addition of a separate monitor train on the plant vent which will 

detect the presence of gaseous radioactivity exhausted from these 

l6op compartments in the PAB if leakage occurred. This change does 

not result in a degradation of safety or the possibility of an 

unmonitored release since the PAB ventilation system is monitored 

for radioactivity as it exhausts through the plant vent.  

Change No. 11 - FSAR Reference Page 8.2-4 

This reference describes the 480 volt electrical system and states 

that one diesel generator set is connected to bus 5A, one to bus 

6A, and the other to bus 2A. After discussions with the Regulatory 

Staff concerning the original design of this system, the automatic 

transfer scheme between buses was changed. This change is reflected 

in other sections of the FSAR, but for completeness, the sentence 

on the referenced Page 8.2-4 should be changed to-read that the other 

diesel generator set is connected to bus 2A and/or 3A.  

Change No. 12 - FSAR Reference Page 11.2-19 

This reference states that the primary coolant tritium activity will 

be maintained to no more than 2.5 microcuries per cc. The state

ment was intended to reflect an expectation of maximum activity of 

tritium, not a limit on its activity. This was reflected in the 

Technical Specifications 3.1.D.1, which sets an overall limit on 

primary system activity, and 3.9.B and C which sets limits on radio

active releases from the plant. The change, therefore, would 

consist of deleting this sentence's apparent limit and placing 

reliance on the Technical Specifications as setting the appropriate 

limit on primary coolant activity and radioactive release for all 

isotopes.



3835

B2Bt3 CHARM N JENSCI: Any other matters? Thank you 

2 very much, mr. cahill, you are excused.  

3 Dos that complete the presentation of evidence? 

4 Are we ready to conclude the proceeding? 

5 MR. ROISERN: No z-. chairman. i would like to ask 

6 a couple of questions of the Compliance Division people on 

7 this same issue.  

8 CHWJPMM JENSCH: Very well, wuill you proceed.  

9DMR ROISXN: Which gentleman should - direct these 

10 to? 

11 -mr. madsen, are you involved in the overseeing of 

12 the work that the Applicant will be doing with regard to 

13 evaluaticn of effects of this fire and the repairs, if necessar, 

14 MR, MADSEN: Yes.  

15 zAR. ROISME: Is it your intent to require the 

16 Applicant to submit repowts indicating precisely what was 

07 damaged by the firep the causes of that damage and the ccrrecti, 

18 actions to be taken? 

19 zRo WDSN: m answer to all of those questions the 

20 answer is no.  

mR. ROISMN: ccayo W-hich one of those or ones of 

22 those will it be no to, specifically? 

23 M. MDSEN: As an initial point, the Applicant will 

24 be required to report within ten days, as jgr. Cahill has pointe 

25 out. With respect to thereafter it will be a little bit
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I dependent upon the types of things that are found, the assess

2 ments of the individual damages and perhaps in addition to this 

3 what they propose to do for corrective action.  

4 M. ROIS M N Perhaps i should direct this to your 

5 counsel.  

6 will the communications between the Applicant and the 

7 Compliance Division, kc. arman, wi-th regard to this be in the 

a public Document Room? Cr distributed to the parties? or both? 

CBA IR aN JERSCH: Excuse me. Vfhat reports are you 

1o talking about? 

JI. B4R., ROISN: T1he communications that take place 

12 between the compliance Division and the Applicant with rega-cd 

13 to the determination of the problems associated with the fire 

14 and the corrective actions to be taken.  

15 CFARiO4ST JENSC.;.I. It is my recollection, in looking 

le over somn other public documents, that any licensee has to 

17 submit a so-called summary report, at least that enumerates all 

j8 of the factors you have in mind, and that is in the public 

19 document room.  

20 MR. MARMN: That's correct, nr. chairman.  

1 MR-,. ROISMN: 3 was trying to find out whether more 

22 than just the summary-

23 CiAlDiq JENSCH: why do you want tbe day-to-day 

24 reports if the summary will give you the mare complete infor

25- mation?
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M3Bt5 MR. ROISNRN: I don ' t understand how the summary 

2 could give me more complete information than the day-to-day 

3 reports.  

4 CHAIRMN JENSCH: Well, I don't know either, but I 

5 was wcandering are you interested in watching the repair or-

6 M,. ROISMN: Not specifically.  

7 CM AIRI4N JENSCH: This information, as 2 understand 

8 the summary reports, they have everything thates required 

9 in the regulations and the specifications. is there something 

10 more that you are seeking? 
o 

11 MR. ROISMNt Well, what I'm interested in knowing 

t2 is all of the problems that are being discovered and if the 

1 3 causes are being identified what the causes are and what the 

14 corrective action is that's being taken, If the summary is 

15 complete then the summary is adequate, But I thought the best 

16 way to find out was just to start off and see if all the 

17 communications are going to be made available to the public.  

18 CMntAn JMNSCH: ell, ix. cahill said he didn't 

19 knw bow far he'd go in analyzing the cause except the fire 

20 caused it and maybe that's as far as they go.  

21 M.R ROISMAN: mW. Chairman, I am just asking about 

22 whether the communications will be made public, regardless 

23 of what is contained in those communications. i am asking 

94 if they will be making all of these communications public.  

0 C!HAIN JENSCi.I: very well.
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D 6 IMRM: £ Roilksman, any communication between 

2 the Division of Reactor Licensing and the Applicant goes into 

3 the Public Document Room.  

4 . ROISERN: Does that include Compliance? 

5 PR EARFN: I do not believe that is so, but you 

G will receive, as the Cihaxman has indicated, the copies of the 

7 smmary oz what took place which will be in the public danain., 

8 Fd I imagine you would have an opportunity to do some further 

S questioning if there is something, in there that displeases you 

10 or leaves you with certain questions.  

11 MR. ROISMAIT. But not the direct communications 

12 1eteen the parties? 

13 m. iRmn: Lm day-by-day Compliance activity With 

14 the Applicant is in the Public Document Room.  

L5 o ROiSN: imx.. Karman, I didn't ask you to d&aw 

16 'any conclusions frEm the fact that i asked -the questiono .  

97 just wanted to knaa the compliance communications, the com

18 munications between Compliance and Applicant regarding this 

19 fire, if -they are going to be available to the public, yes or 

20 no. I mean if they are not, fine. you can explain it after 

21 you answer my question.  

22 M R.AMM: As f-r as i knoy, no.  

23 .Ro ROISFNA: That's all i wainted to kno.  

24 ! Mr. chairman, that is all the questions that I have 

at this time. We may want to come back to it at a subsequent
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i time. There is one additional matter I would like to just 

2 deal with if possible at this time in a preliminary way so.  

3 that the Board is aware of it.  

4 Cn October 25th, 19711 we filed with the Board a 

5 Statement of Issues for proposed cross-examination and attached 

6 to that was a list of documents, the title of which was ,i.t 

7 of Documents for Mich Board is Recl ested to take adicial 

8 Notice.  

9 irst, if I roay, I'd like to make several corrections! 

10 and additions to that list0 

!CXItRI 4N JENSCH: oeeco 

12 

1.3 

14 

15 
16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

2 

23 

'24 

*2
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MR. ROISMAN: Item No. 13 and 14 are the same 

document. They are both ANL-6548o So one should be deleted.  

The following additional items should be added to the list.  

IN-1389, IN-1382, IN-1383, IN-1386, IN-1390, the transcript 

of proceedings of October 15, 1971, in the matter of 

Vermont Yankee Nuclear Power Station, Docket No. 50-271, 

and the WCAP documents dealing with the single and multi-rod 

burst tests, four documents, Mr. Ford has the documents, 

MR. TROSTEN: I can read them.  

MR. ROISMAN: O.K. If you would, Mr. Trosten, would 

you indicate which ones are proprietary? 

MR. TROSTEN: Yes, I will, or at least I think I 

will.  

7379L, Volumes 1 and 2 which deal with the single

rod test. 7495L, Volumes 1 and 2, which deal with the 

multi-rod test, and WCAP 7665 which deals with the FLECHT 

report. I believe that some of these L documents are non
proprietary but I cannot identify that for sure at this time.  

MR. ROISMAN: It's Volume 2 of 7379L, is not 

proprietary, and the final FLECHT report, Document 7665 is 

not proprietary.. The others are proprietary and should be 

treated accordingly.  

That's just to get the record straight on what 

documents we are requesting the Board to take official notice 

of.

AM1
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Now, with regard to the question of the Board 
2 taking official notice, the Applicant and Mr. Karman and 
3 myself have had extended and expensive discussions on this 

subject, out of which we have not reached any resolution, 
5 and I am not wedded to any particular form here of a way of 
6 bringing these matters to the attention of the Board, and I 

7 think that part of the problems that I am having particularly 

8 with Mr. Trosten have to do with not so much to label what 
9 we are going to do with it, but what the effect of taking 

10 account of these documents would be. It is our position 

11 that the most appropriate route is the official notice route, 
12 simply because the documents referred to here are in the 
13 general and open literature, with the exception of the three 
14 Westinghouse proprietary documents, and that it would be a 
15 substantial burden &om just a financial standpoint to have 
16 to physically provide the necessary copies that are required 

17 under the Commission's regulations for introducing them into 
18 evidence.  

19 It is our view that the documents are -- in the case 
20 of the Westinghouse documents I don't believe we have any 
21 dispute as to the propriety of having them introduced into 
22 evidence or additional notice taken of them9  Mr. Trosten, am 

23 I mistaken? 

2.4 MR. TROSTEN: I will speak to that, 
25 NR. ROISMN: OK. But as to the other docuinents

3841



it's our position that they are in one way or another ad
2 ditional documents of the Atomic Energy Commission which fall 

3 j into the general exceptions to the hearsay rule of being 

business records. They record the results of contracts 

5 between the Atomic Energy Commission and subcontractors and 

6 they are appropriate for notice to be taken by this Board.  

7 The real critical question and where we have not 

been able to reach any agreement is what is the legal conse

quence of having these documents before the Board? 

10 Our position is that the existence of the documentl 

11 is certainly an appropriate item for additional notice to be 

192 taken. We think it's equally appropriate for additional 

13 notice to be taken that the documents say what they say, 

that is that the words that are in there and that are in the 

15 documents that the Board now has copies of or will have 

16 copies of, the parties have copies of, are the words that 

17 were actually contained in the documents.  

18 The construction of the matter comes as to what 

19 the Board can do with that information. We believe that it 

20 is permissible for the Board to look at these documents and 

21 if it feels as we do with respect to the portions of the 

22 documents that we will reference in our proposed findings 

23 of fact that the documents raise questions that have not 

been adequately resolved in the Applicant's case, that 

s d then the appropriate step for the Board would be to require

3842MBm3
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the Applicant to introduce additional evidence in this matter, * 2 
or absent the Applicant having any additional evidence to 

3 conclude that the Applicant had failed to carry its burden 

4 of proof with respect to this matter.  

5 It is not our intention to have the Board examine 

6 these documents and without giving the Applicants an 

7 opportunity to rebut what the Board thinks of the Lmportant 

parts of the documents to have the Board then issue an 

official decision.  

10 We think that, a further session of hearings would' 

be the more appropriate route and we think that that only 

12 makes sense because what we are after in this proceeding is 

13 to try to get out all of the relevant facts and have 

14 everybody have an opportunity to address themselves to those 

15 facts and say what they have to say.  

That isnhat our position is, We would like an 

0.7 opportunity, unless the Board feels -- well, whichever way 

18 1it goes, 1 think r spe4k for Mr. Trosten, if the Board 

19 should want to accept our offer and agree to take 

20 additional notice I think Mr. Trosten would like to brief 

21 it. If the Bbard would like not to do that I think I would 

22 like to brief it. So I think as a practical matter what 

23 w d liken opportunity to brief to the Board the question.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: That's exactly it. We'd like 

end 25 to have a brief.
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I I think we all join in that0 

2 CHAkIRMN JENSCH: I think the Atomic Energy rule is 

3 much different than many rules regardig official notice and 

4 for instance it says. that official notice may be taken and 

5 so forth of any fact of which judicial notice may be taken in 

6 the courts of the united states.  

7 And this is the unusual provision it seems to me, 

a "And of any technical or scientific fact within the knowledge 

9 of the commission as an expert body" and that phrase g'ives me 

10 a great deal of concern as to the scope. As i understand it,

11 all of these documents, except this transcript, as to which 

12 z would like to consider later, all of these documents were 

33 prepared pursuant to some contract.  

14 M. ROISMH: There are a couple that may not fall 

15 in that category 

1 o .CHAXnR m JEsc: That's another consider-ation 

17 But in any event take the category of those within the con

18 tTact, the zz documents, Idaho zuclearo 

19 .c z understand the FLECHT tests were under sub

20 contract to Wdaho Nuclear, is that correct? 

21 M. TROSTEN: I believe so.  

22 CHAIRP JENSCH: It's the other documents, 7379, 

'3 7495 as to which : am not sure.  

24 But even aside frm the contractual relationshiP, 

25 are those data within the knowledge of the Commission as an
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expert body? Well, if they have been submitted to the 

Comission presumably the Commissioners have read it all and 

it's within their knowledge. Otherwise it wouldn't have been 

submitted to them0 i suppose0 

I think the scope of that is very difficult to 

assign. And then furthermore, I think in any specification 

of official notice or any consideration of official notice, 

specifications should be made of those portions of -the docu

ment of which official notice is sought to be had, So I 

think that is a further step in this request situation.  

The rule almost as a separate consideration says 
you made take official notice of many things , but if your 

decision rests upon some part of official notice and the 

parties have not controverted that, they may have an opportunit 

to do so. But I infer there might be some looking at documents 
for decisional purposes° But query, if you can specify the 

portion upon which your decision may rest, since this whole 

complex technology may be so interrelated it may be difficult 

to assign a portion to a particular document. But those are 

the things that z think would be very helpful to the Board 

to have briefed, and it0s not very off-the-cuff type of 

considerations at all.  

I think there are many court cases on official notice 
i think there are a few cases from administrative agencies.  

I don't know if the court cases will be particularly helpful
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I because i think the court provisions are more restrictive than 

2 the Atomic Energy commission.  

3 The Atomic Energy Commission rule is much wider in 

4 scope, I infer, to permit official notice to be taken of any 

5 technical or scientific fact within the knowyledge of the 

6 commission as an expert body. And if it's limited to facts 

7 then I presume a great many conclusions or inferences from 

8 those facts or arguments for further data and all that sort of 

9 thing will be not within the scope of the official notice,.  

i0 because I take it it refers to an established situation.  

11 IBut those are matters I leave with the parties* 

12 As to the transcript I'd like to hear further dis

13 cussion as to the relevancy and the pertinency of that 

14 transcript., bearing in mind that certainly the state of NGw 

15 yoik and the Applicant here, neither was a party to that 

16 proceeding, and what are the scientific facts in that case 

17 that would be of importance.  

18 Zo D RT=N: mr. chairman., the state of New York 

19 would oppose the request with respect to that transcript upon 

20 the very ground that we are not a party to that proceeding 

21 and we don't wish to be bound by testimony in another pro

22 ceeding. And that it is not proper for official notice to 

23 be taken.  

24 CRAMRMN JENSCH: We'd be glad to have you give 

25 consideration to that in briefing, because i thik it's
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important 

MR. ROISM9N: yes. I think perhaps that's an example 

of where may be the use to which it's put--what we would like 

the Board to be able to do is to consider what the state of 

Vermont in particular has done with regard to emergency plans 

as a basis of comparison. Not to take from that transcript 

any indication that what the state of vermont has done is 

adequate. it may be in the opinion of the people from New 

york that vermont hasn't done enough or that they have done 

more than is required or that what they have done is a bad 

thing to do.  

CWAIRMN JENSCH:. can't you argue from that transcrip 

whether there is sufficient notice taken or not? you can use 

any record, can you not, as a basis of argument? 

M. ROISN: ell, yes. WM problem was how to have 

itr if the Board's conclusion that What had been done by the 

State of New York was not adequate and the basis for that 

conclusion was that they saw what could be done. In other words, 

the detail that was worked out by the State of Vermont on some 

of these matters is in my opinion greater than the detail which 

was worked out by the State of New york. And to the extent 

,at the Board agreed with our position z don't know how it 

would be able to--if the Board doesn't see any problem with 

being able to refer to that transcript and say we are aware 

that the State of Vermont has the following plan,then it seems
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I IBt5 to me that I don't have any problem. This goes back to the 

2 fact that i don't care what the label is that we put on the 

3 particular item as long as the soard is able to look at it 

4 and consider it.  
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CHAIRM JENSCH: I think you could make an argmuenL 

2 m the basis of any public record that 's not binding on this 
I Board as to facts of sufficient notice. I'm sure this Board 

4 is not going to make a determination on the adequacy and 

5 sufficiency of the Vermont plan but limit it entirely to the 

6 New York plan and be guided by the suggestions you have for 
7 whatever source.  

8 . ROISMAN: In the transcript of that, it includes 
9 specific plans, the Vermont State plan and the plans of the 

10 Towns of Gilford and Vernon, Vermont, with regard to evacuation 
1 :These are docunents which have to physically be in the trans

12 ript. of the Atomic Energy Comission. Those portions of the 

13 transcript, it seems to me, come more closely to being what 

.14 would be official notice. In other words, it is the official 

notice that that is the plan of the State of Vermont or that 

16 is the plan of the Town of Gilford or Vernon. Perhaps the 

17 testimony itself falls into a different area, but I will attemp 

to address all of that in the brief.  

19 CHAIRM4i JENSCI: If you will. You are now indicating a 

20 more limited use that might find some support in the law. I 
21 think it should be briefed pretty carefully. I don't think 

22 it necessarily invalidates the New York plan at all.  

23 1Ro ROISMAN: I wonder if the Board would be amenabl 

24 to permitting us two weeks to file this brief. If that leaves 

23 enough time for the other parties, perhaps the environmental
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F hearing that is scheduled to begin on the 14th of December, 

2 we could take a few minutes time for oral discussion of this 

3 on the record after the filing of the briefs. I don't know 

4 if that time is too short for the other parties.  

5 M. TROSTEU: As the proponent of the evidence I 

6 presume you would take two weeks and we would take two weeks 

7 to respond. Is that what you are suggesting? 

8 MR. ROISFAN: I didn't say that.  

9 MR ITOSTE: I am agreeable to have two veeks to 

10 respond after we see your brief. That's the point I make.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Is that agreeable to the staff? 

MR. KAR1AtM: Agreeable, 'r. Chairman.  

13 MIPJA JENSCH: Very well. Two weeks.  

14 . TROSTEN: May I speak briefly to Kr. Roismanvs 

15 ,point? 

15 CAIMAN JENSCH: Sure, It is my recollection that 

17 the proceedings a few days ago, Volume 1 of WCAP 7279-1, 

ia Volume I of 7575-L are proprietary documents. Hclo will that 

1[ be handled? 

20 MR. TROSTEN: We will speak to all these points iin 

21 our brief.  

22 CHAIRMAN~ J11SCH: Very ell, 

III



3851N* uI

MR. TROSTEN: I'd like to address myself to the 

2 matters that 1r. Roisman has raised. The Applicant objects 

3 to taking official notice of the Vermont Yankee transcx-ipt to 

4 which Mr. Roisman referred. The remainder of my remarks will 

) be addressed to the matter of the ECCS documents, H. Chalrnani 

8 I should say, also, that 

7 HAIRHA JENSCH: We are going to give you equal 

time, which is about five minutes.  

9 DIR. TROSTEN: I will be finished within that tirae, 
, Mr. Chairman, 

1 We understand that only those documents that !r.  

Roisman listed are being offered in evidence, although the 

S3 statement of findings and conclusions indicates possibly that 

14 some additional documents might be offered. But roe are 

addressing ourselves just to those documents that are listed.  

I G CHAIRIN JENSCI: Very well.  

17 M. TROSTEN: It is these documents, of comrse, t-he 

18 bulk of them that are reports of National Laboratories. We 

19 don't believe it is proper for any of these documents to be 
0 received in evidence in this proceeding under the present cir

cumstances. However, we have determined that we would not 

object to the introduction into evidence of the following ones 
23 

even though there is no sponsoring witness. I refer particu
24 

larly to the article in Nuclear Technology August 1971, by 
25 Messrs. Cermak and others which starts 3n page 557 and ends on
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page 562, and also the WGAP reports to which Mr. Rdsman 

referred at the end. There were five WCAP reports.  

As I say, we would not object if the Board is willin 

to have these reviewed in evidence in this proceeding.  

CHAM JENSCH: He is not asking to have these in 

evidence. He just wants official notice.  

MR. TROSTEN: I realize that' W.° Chairman.  

C17AIhRN JENSCHi: You go farther than that. You go 

for -

M, TROSTEN: If Mr. Roisman wants to have these 

cbcuents, the WCAP report and that Cermak article received 

in evidence in this proceeding, in the manner in which the 

other documents have been received in evidence in this 

proceeding -- not official notice but the other way, we would 

not object if you go along with it 

CHAIRMN JENSCH: So understood. Very well.  

MR. TROSTEN: We object to the introduction. Remain

ing documents because in those cases the lack of proper founda.  

tion and the unavailability of a competent witness for cross

examination would. be prejudicial to Applicant 's basic rights.  

Many of the statements contained in these documents are highly 

controversial and ambiguous and some may be entirely incon

sistent with our testimony. Some of the statements may in

volve different technical viewpoints from those of our witnesst 

or there may be simple explanations or reconciliations that

NrWu4
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would emerge if a competent sponsoring witness would be pro

duced to be examined....  

3 In any event, these are perfect examples,' it seems 

4 to me, Mr. Chairman, of statements that should be properly 

• 5 sponsored by a witness if they are to be given any evidentiary 

S weight at all. Our objections are not technical at all but go 

to the heart of the need for a record of reliable evidence.  

8 In any event, we object to the use of the device of 

.9 official notice for any of these documents. Official notice, 

10 in Applicant's viewpoint, is not a proper vehicle for this 

purpose. First official notice is properly taken on facts and 

I not of documents.  

13 Secondly -

4 CI1RNAW JENSCH: Facts are reflected by the words 

15 in the document, are they not? 

16 MR. TROSTEN: They may be, Mr. Chairman.  

17 CHAIRME JENSCH: Or figures, 

MR. TROSTEN: Secondly, official notice is a device 

9 Intended to permit the Board to rely on relatively non-contro
20 versial facts without requiring their formal introduction into 

all evidence, Official notice of the fact by a Board involves 

22 much more than the mere introduction of that fact into evidence 

23 It means recognition of the truth of that fact by the Board.  

24 Mr. Poisman has suggested that the Board might take 

25 official notice merely of the fact that these documents exist,
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I and the fact that they say what they say. It is Applicant's 

2 position that these documents taken alone have no bearing on 

3 this proceeding in the absence of some weight being given to 

4 the truth of their contents. Therefore, there is no point in 

s cluttering the record with the documents. Mr. Roisman, how-_.' 

6 ever, apparently feels that the Board -- he may feel that the 

7 /Board might conclude merely from the facts that these documentu 

.8 exist, and say what they do, that they are a substantial tech

9 nical doubt on the basis of which this Board can deny a 

10 license or take other such action.  

11 We believe such a position Is clearly incorrect.  

12 If any truth is being attributed to the contents of the docu

13 ments, there must be a proper foundation laid for them and a 

14 sponsoring witness available for cross-examination.  

Is If Mr. Roisman is, on the other hand, suggesting 

16 that he merely wants these documents to be available to the 

17 Board so that the Board can examine them and cons).der them in 

8 the Board's examination of the evidence in this case, then 

19 there is a perfectly adequate vehicle that is already avallabld 

20 to Mr. Roisman and to the Board. These documents are avail

21 able to &e Board. If they raise questions in the Board's.  

22 mind as to the technical adequacy of the Applicangs case, the 

23 Board can raise these questions with the Applicant. We feel 

1 the technique uhich Mr. Roisman and Mr. Ford have been utiliz

25 ing that is cross- amination on the basis of these documents
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is adequate to serve Mr. Roisman's stated purpose.  

2 The opinions, statements and data r~ported in these 

3 documents have been the basis for most of the cross-examina

4 tion conducted by Mr. Ford since November 2nd. During the 

5 past several days Mr. Ford has read statement after statement 

6 purportedly from these documents into the record as the basis 

7 for questions to Mr. Hoore and the Atomic Energy Commission 

8 Staff.  
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CHAIRMAN JENSCH: We remember that.  
2 MR. TROSTEN: Another technique which is available 

to Mr. Roisman is to call to the Board's attention 

4 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Four minutes and 36 seconds.  

5 MR. TROSTEN: All right, sir.  

If the Board feels about reviewing the documents 

7 that there is a serious question, it could raise these with 

the Applicant. I have no further comments at this time.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Thank you very much. There are 

10 just two factors I would like to have you consider in the 

11 brief. One is that the rule of the Atomic Energy Commission 

provides that official notice may be taken of any technical 

13 or scientific facts within the knowledge of the Commission.  

14 I daresay, you will not controvert the fact that the semi

15 scale tests in Idaho have been within the technical 

16 knowledge of the Commission, especially in view of the 

17 pronouncement of the emergency core cooling criteria. Isn't 

is that correct? 

19 MR. TROSTEN: I would not dispute the fact that 

20 the semi-scale tests are within the knowledge of the 

21 Commission, yes, sir.  

22 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: And the rule provides that 

23 official notice may be taken on that, I agree with you, 

?4 there is no use looking at a document to see that the 

document is there. WE are not going to monkey with it at all
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or use it. The real question to face is what are we going 

to do with the data.  

As to your opportunity for cross-examination and 

that sort of thing, I think that type of consideration must 

5 be protected. The rules provide for it. If you disagree 

6 with any of the official notice that is taken of a technical 

7 fact, you have the opportunity of controverting it under the 

. rule. That seems to provide the intended protection that 

you would have to answer any fact of which official notice 

to Iwas taken.  

Let us proceed to a conclusion. Mr. Briggs has a 

t9 statement.  

13 MR. BRIGGS: Yesterday evening Mr. Ford read into 

14 the record a description of an incident at Dresden 2 reactor.  

i5 I believe it was June 5, 1970, This incident is 

16 described in NUCLEAR SAFETY, Volume 12-5. It contains one 

17 other statement and brings to mind questions that we had 

18 intended to direct to the Applicant during discussions of 

19 the emergency core cooling system. One statement is the 

20 following: 

2 H "The sequence and starting times of the emergency 

22 core cooling system components were not according to design 

293 during the incidents although their actual use was not 

24 required, and then indicated that the system controls were 

25 revamped to conform to the design requirements."
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There are likely to be some questions next week 
2

concerning the thoroughness with which the Applicant has 

3 
been able to test the emergency core cooling system on Indian 

4 
Point 2, to be sure that the sequence and starting time on 

the emergency core cooling system components in this 

6 reactor will be according to design.  

MR. TROSTEN: Mr. Chairman, just a 30-second 

& inquiry.  

Assuming that we are able to move right along next 

week, and to conclude the radiological safety portion of 

the hearing, Applicant would be fully prepared to move into 

the 50 per cent license situation, assuming the radiological 

hearing has been concluded. That is Monday a week.  

?4 
CHAIRMAN JENSCII: Thank you for the offer of pur 

I5 availability. I think we considered.some scheduled 

16 arrangements and projected three weeks for the schedule.  

17 0 I think other commitments have already arisen to preclude 

any other adjustment to our schedules. But we will 

19 certainly do all we can next week starting on Tuesday, 

ZI0 November 16, as I understand it.  

21 The Applicant will be prepared to goforward at 

22 that time Tuesday morning with redirect on emergency core 

23 cooling.  

MR. TROSTEN: Yes, sir, that's right.  

f CHI&RMAN JENSCH: Very well. We will then proceed
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to other matters that you have indicated in your previous 

discussions. We want to be sure you start out with emergency 

core cooling on Tuesday, 

MR. TROSTEN: We will be sure that we will start, 

5 sir.  

6 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Is there any other matter to be 

7 considered before we recess? Hearing no suggestion, at this 

6 time let us recess and reconvene in this room on Tuesday, 

9 November 16th, at 9 a.m. We haven't recessed yet.  

MR. TROSTEN: Let me ask you, in terms of the 

Board's planning, if it were to be the responses to Mr.  

12 Briggs' question on pressure vessel, would that make a 

13 tremendous difference? 

14 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Yes, itwould. It would.  

15 MR. TROSTEN: We could communicate with the Board 

16 by telegram.  

17 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: We would prefer if you start with 

18 emergency core cooling.  

19 MR. TROSTEN: All right.  

20 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: if there is nothing further at 

21 this time let us recess to reconvene in this room on 

22 Tuesday, November 16, 1971, at nine aom.  

23 (Hearing recessed to Tuesday, November 16, 1971 

P.4 at: 9:00 am.) 
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